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MR. NUTTER: The Hearing will come to
order.

The first case this morning will be
Case No. 4302,

MR. HATCH: Case 4302: Application of
El Paso Natural Gas Company for suspension and
amendment of certain provisions of Rules 14(A), 15(a),
and 15(B), of the General Rules and Requiations for
the prorated gas pools of Northwestern New Mexico.

MR. NUTTER: The record will show that
there is an appearance in this case by Richard S.
Morris, attorney in Santa Fe.

Other appearainces, please.

Mﬁ. COOLEY: William J. Cooley, Farrington,
New Mexico; appearing on behalf of Southern Union Gas
Company .

MR. MEYER: If it please the Comrissiorn,
my name is R. A. Mever., I am representing El Pasc
Natural Gas Company an association cf Richard S.
Morris.

I have one witness, Mr. F. Norman Woodruff.

MR. HATCH: Would you stand and be sworn,

please?

(Witness sworn.)



F. NORMAN WOODRUFF

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn,
wWas examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MEYER:
Q I have entered in evidence Exhibits One
through Seven whish have been marked.

Mr. Woodruff would You please state your
name?
F. Norman Woodruff.
By whom are You employed?
El Paso Natural Gas Company.
How long have you been so employed?
Twenty vears.

What is your Present job title?

OO O» 0 0 o

Manager gas proration operations.
0 Have you testifieg before this Commission

on prior occasion on matters generally relevant to this

application?
) A Yes; I have.
0 Were your qualifications as a qualifieqd

witness accepted by the Commission at that time?

A They were.




MR. MEYER: I would move for the
acceptance of the qualifications of this witness
by the Commission.
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Woodruff is qualified.
Q (By Mr. Meyer) As manager of proration,
Mr. Woodruff, are you familiar with El Paso's
application in Case/No, 43027
A Yes; I am.

Q Would you please explain to the

Commission what exactly El Paso is seeking by this
application?

A By this appiication El Paso is requesting the
suspension for a period of one year, that is until February

1l, 1971, the provisions of Rule 14(A)., 15(aA) and 15(B)

of the General Rules and Regulations for the prorated
gas pools of Northwest New Mexico as promulgated in
Order R-1670, as amended.

0 Would you please explain briefly what Rules
14(a), 15(A) and 15(B) provide?

A Rule 14(A) provides that under—-production
by a well in one proration period may be made up by
over-production in the next succeeding six month
proration or balancing period.

Rule 15(A) provides that over-production







MEK. NUTTER: Mr. Woodruff, was 3834
the same case in August of 1968 as well as February
of 19692

THE WITNESS: That's right. It is
the record made in the August 14, 1968 hearing and
tihe rehearing on February 9, 1969.

MR. NUTTER: And you are requesting
that the record in both of those hearings be made
a part of the record in this one?

THE WITNESS: That's correct.

MR. NUTTER: The record in Case No.
3834 heard in August of 1968 and February of 1969
will be made a part of the record in this case by
reference.

Q (By Mr. Meyer) Will you continue,
Mr. Woodruff, and relate how those two cases, one
of which was reopened, Case 3834, relates to this

case?

A At the time of those cases we testified

as to the status of the take situation in the San Juan
Basin as it relates to E1 Paso MNatural Gas Company.

At the time of the hearing of Case No.

3834 on August 14, 1968, we asked for an exception




for a one-year period for certain portions of the
rules including a portion of those which we are
askinag for an exception for today.

This was occasioned at that time by our
anticipating througn the normal process of rule
enforcement by the Commission that a substantial
numbexr of our wells would be shut-in because they had
failed to produce during the preceding balancing
period.

We asked at that time for an exception
of the balancing provision so as to bring those wells
back into balance. Essentially, we were succes:ful
in that cvhere were few if any, wells that were shut-in
on August 1, 1969, that would have been shut—-in ¢n
August 1, 1968.

However, in the intervening time over-
production was accumulated on these wells which in
turn, must -- was required to be made up by February
1, 1970. As best we can discerr at this time, and it
will be reflected by our exhibits, we have a similar

circumstance to that which caused us to come forward

in Case No. 3834.

That is, if the Commisszion is to enforce




their rules to the point of shutting-in over-produced
wells, that there will be wells tied into the El Paso
system that will have to be shut-in:; and the amount

of the availability from those wells, if shut-in,

the loss of the availability if those wells are shut-in,
will kxeep us from meeting our full market requirements
during some portions of the rest of the wintertime
period.

It's clearly anticipated by us that we
will need the approximately a hundred and fifty
million delivery capacity which we believe would be
denied us ii these wells were shut-in, to meet peak
demand requirements for gas ocut of the San Juan Basin.

I think it's well to say that the demand for
gas out of the San Juan Basin will be that remaining
after minimizing our takes from all other sourses of
supply. But even under those circumstances we bhelieve
we Wwill need the availability of gas from these wells.

Consequently we have come hefore you asking
for this exception so that these wells will be made
available to us in order to meet market requirements.

I would say that they will be opened up

and produced only when market requirements are




necessitated.

Q Mr. Woodruff, I hand you Exhibit No.
One which represents gas requirements from prorated
fields in the San Juan Basin. Will you please
explain the relevancy of this exhibit to your
request?

A I believe, Mr. Examiner, that this
exhibit is in your hands and in the hands of most
other interested parties here in this room.

We have provided on Exhibit One the

atc

[])
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that was made availakle ta van in Auaust of

(]

9€2 in C2=2= Mo 21R34 and hroucght it up to date

=)
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with actual monthly volumes through '69, with our
best proiection of what the monthly wvolumes would be
for 1970.

I think on this Exhibit One, the main thing
that I would like for you to visualize are the daily
averages for the year. aAnd may I say, though it's not
shown clearly on this exhibit, we are talking about
millions of cubic feet in these numbers here. So you
should all make note that the figures here are
M square CFD. Millions of cubic feet per day.

So that, for instance, the 1967 average
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daily volume is, in terms of cubic foot, would be
one billion and eighty-two million cubic foot.

You can see in 1968 that our average
daily demand, and this is for gas from the eight
prorated pools that are subject to our request for
exception, increased to the billion two hundred and
three million cubic feet per day.

During 1969 we significantly reduced our
takes, and you can see that we took on the average
day only a billion and seventy-one million; which
was a drop of a hundred and thirty-two million cubic
feet of gas per day.

We estimated our 1970 average daily
requirement to be a billion and thirty-seven million,
slightly lower than what we experienced during 1969,
that being a difference of thirty-four million.

Q Mr. Woodruff, I hand you comparison
exhibits and Counterpart 2a, 2t and 2c¢ in grargh.
Will you please explain these for the benefit of the
commission?

A Exhibit 2a is a graphic representation
of the data that was presented on Exhibit One; and
shows for the years 1967, 1968, 1969 and 1979, the

average daily volume each month that was taken from
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the wells tied into the El Paso system from the
eight prorated pools in the San Juan Basin.

I think that the data here can be best
understood in terms of what I want to impart with
it by referring you to Exhibit 2b.

Exhibit 2b compares the 1968 actual with
the 1969 actual; and it shows in the green line that:
there was a substantial reduction in EL1 Paso's takes
in 1969 over 1968. As I pointed out in discussing the
data on Exhibit One, the difference averaging over the
year is a hundred and thirty-two million less.

From this exhibit there are severa! things
that I think you would be interested in knowing; and
that is, that after the three winter months of January,
February and March, El Paso undertook to reduce to
the full extent of its ability the sales of gas out
of the San Juan Basin. This was in an effort cto
balance the over-produced wells,

The figures for April and May were the
reductions reflected by the curve for those months --
was a result of two major items. One was a cessation
to a great extent of the Best Efforts Gas that we have

been selling to our California customers during 1968




12

and during the first several months of 1969. And
then in June the completion and putting into service
of our so~called 310 facilities which were testified
to at éur previous hearing and which have been
installed and which gives us the opporcunity to
deliver to our customers additional three hundred and
ten million cubic feet of gas per day with fhe
source to be Permian, Delaware, Val Verde Basin
sources.

So, you can see that with the reduction

of our Best Effort sales and with the installation of

the 310 facilities which we have previously testified
will enable us to cut back in the San Juan; that this
actually was accomplished as reflected by this graphic
representation.

I refer vou next to Exhibit 2c¢c. It shows
in the green, or actual 1969, the same as the preceding

graph, and then in the purple shows our best estimate

of what our average daily demand will be by month for
the year 1970. You can see there will be a considerable
similarity in our demand requirements for 1970 except
for the first several months cof the vear.

Overall, as I have previously stated, this
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purple line will result in a reduced deliveries out of
the San Juan Basin in an estimated volume of thirty-
four million cubic foot of gas per day.

Q Mr. Woodruff, would you please refer
to Exhibit Number Three marked Best Efforts deliveries
to California which represents tabulation and explain
it for the Commission?

A Yes, sir.

At the time of ocur August, '68 hearing

and at the time of the rehearing in February of '69,
we presented certain data to you which we have now

brought up to date and completed in terms of the Best

. .
Efforte deliveries that were made to California.

Tbe data above the double line at the
middle of the page is the data that was presented fo
you at the August, '68 hearing. At the rehearing in
February, 1969, the data between the double line and
the single line across the page is the data furnished
to you at that time relative to Best Effort sales.

The data at the bottom of the page below
the single line is the final accounting for the Best

Efforts Gas.

By a hurried wvisual review of the data on
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the left-hand column you can see that we were delivering
substantial volume of Best Efforts Gas to our California
customers through January of '69, and through the
following proration period February. '69 through July,
'69, that our average Best Efforts deliveries were only
twenty-nine point nine million per day.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Woodruff, for the sake
of clarification, would you explain what GX2 Best
Efforts Gas sales are, please?

THE WITNESS: The GX2 is a -- the
classification of sale permitted Ly the Federal Power
Commission to serve a customer's needs when such needs
can be fulfilled by a seller through his existing
facilities. The authority to deliver this is on a Best
Efforts basis; that if the pipeline has the gas and

can get it to the customer and the customer wants it,

well then, it can be sold. But there is no firm obligation.
it is just on a Best Efforts basis.

As you will recall we had extensive delays
in the authorization ana installation of our 310 facility.
Those 310 facilities, as I ekplained, were to enable -—-

with the installation -- would enable El Paso to




15

deliver to its customers an additional three hundred
and ten million.

However, we had capacity out of our San
Juan Basin facilities o get to our California
customers volumes over and above the certificated sales,
and to the extent that those could be made, they were
Best Efforts deliveries.

MR. NUTTER: 1In other words, Mr. Woodruff,
you are obligated under contract to furnish a certain
amount of gas to these customers?

THE WITNESS: That's right.

MR. NUTTER: If they nead more gas and
you can provide it, you do them a favor and provide
it with Best Efforts sales; is this correct? Yonu are
helping them out of a bind.

THE WITNESS: That is true.

MR. NUTTER: You are trying to meet a
demand above and beyond what your contract calls for you
to deliver, is this correct?

THE WITMESS: Yes. I might elaborate to
say that we had an additional contract with a California
customer to deliver the gas which would be available under

the 310 case. But we didn't have the faci' .ties to
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enable us to fulfill it from that source, s0 we were
given the authority to deliver what we could of that
to existing facilities.

MR, NUTTER: Well, now, could any gas that
was sold after the 310 facilities went into operation
in 19 ~- in the midyear of 1969, would any gas sold
above your contractvrequirement then be Best Efforts
Gas also; or are you authorized to make Best Efforts
sales now?

THE WITNESS: My recollection is that we
have no current authorization to make Best Efforts
deliveries.

MR. NUTTER: In other words, once the 310
facilities were installed, your Best Efforts sales
ceased? |

THE WITNESS: They did cease, and so far
as I know we have no authority at this time to sell Best
Efforts gas to our California customers.

MR. NUTTER: And each Best Efforts sale
is authorized by a number similar tc this GX2?

THE WITNESS: The GX2 is the broad definition
of Best Efforts sas and --

MR. NUTTER: It's not for a particular sale,
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though?

THE WITNESS: 1It's not just something
that would, say, be applicable to EL Paso Natural
Gas Company.

MR. NUTTER: I see.

THE WITNESS: But it would have to be
authorized by special order of the Commission.

Should an occasion occur in the future
when it would be needed or necessary, we would have to
get such an order authorizing Best Efforts deliveries.

MR. NUTTER: Then GX2 is just a broad
classification number?

THE WITNESS: That's correct.

o "By Mr. Meyer) Mr. Woodruxf, I hand you
El Paso Exhibit Number Four which is a study of over-
produced wells and the balancing period of that; woulad
you please explain this exhibit for the benefit of
the Commission?
A This exhibit shows you our best estimate
of the balancing status at the end of Januarv 31, 1974 --
Q 19707
A --before cancellation and redistribution

of allowables which would normally occur weére this
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€xception not requested,
Now, these are estimateqd figures because

to give you end—of~January figures would require that

AsS you can Seée we have done it on a peool

by pool basis for the eight Prorated pools of Southeast

to show You or to relate to you the situation that
existed relative to over-produced wells at our two
Previous hearings op this matter.

First, relating what is shown here; there
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are seven hundred and ten wells as of the balancing

date which is the end of January, 1970, that were

11}

over-produced in excess of eight billion cubic foot
of gas a day. Now, these -- the number of wells at
our August, 1968 hearing, would be nine hundred and
thirty-six wells as compared to this. The volume
wouldbbe twelve million as compared to thc cight million.

And now here I ask you all to realize
that when I say million, it is properly defined as
MCF at the top so that it's eight million cubic feet.
And the volumes that I will talk’ about then are
eight million MCF.

At the time of our rehearing in February,
'69, the comparable volume was twenty-five billion.

So, to tell you what significance this
has to me would, T *hink -— it would be well to review
what I have just given you to indicate that in
August,‘1968, we had twelve billiion allnwable at --
that was over-produced for the wells in the San Juan
Basin pools. . This twelve billion increased to twenty-
five billion at the time of our February hearing in
1969; and this volume is now reduced to eight billion

for this hearing.




20

Now, I also have some comparable figures
for you for the status as best we can discern it of
what will occur -- reclassification, cancellation and
redistribution, actual experience, and that is the
group of figures on the right-hand side of Exhibit
Four.

It shows that our best -- that in accordance
with our best estimate there will be two hundred and
twenty-eight wells under existing Commission crders
which would be ordered shut-in because they had failed
to balance during the last proration period. This
compares with three hundred seventy wells at the tire
of August, '68.

MR. NUTTER: What was that figure?

THE WITNESS: Three hundred seventy wells
in August of '68.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

A {(Continuing) These wells have only two billion
cubic feet of under—production accumulated that have not
been balanced.

You can see on the average that each of these
wells would have to be shut-in thirty-seven days because

that's the number of days that it is over-prodaced still
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after all reliefs were given to these wells. You can
see it varies from pool to pool, looking in the right-
hand column there. It's interesting, I think, for you
to know that this two biliion figure for February 1,
1970, compares also to a possibly two billion figure
for August of '68 when we made our previous request
for an exception.

And that volume had grown to seven billion
at the time of our February, 1969, hearing.

Q (By Mr. Meyer) ir. Woodruff, would you
care to remark about the effect of peak day production
and its relevance to these eight prorated pools in
connection with this exhibit?

_ A The peak day production during the ysar --
during the month of January, 1970, as best we have been
able to determine from our records was a colume eqguivalent
tc one billicn two hundred and sixty-seven thousand
cubic feet.

Q One billion twc hundred --

A One billion two hundred and sixty-seven
million cubic feet.

Now, at the time this peak demand was met

in January of 1970, we were having to call on essentially
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everything that was available from the prorated pools
of Northwest New Mexicce. Had we not had the gas
available from these wells which we anticipate will be
shut-in by‘the Commission if this request is not
granted, we would have been unable to meet our market
demand to the extent of some estimated amount of
approximately a hundred and fifty million cubic foot
of gas per day.

Now, we anticipate that we will have
similar peak demand conditions during other times of
this winfer period, and at those times we will need
the gas available from these two hundred twenty-eight
wells which Exhibit Four indicates would be shut-in.

And our request for exception is to have these wells
available to us so that we can meet our peak demand
conditions for the utilization of all the wells available
to our system if the need requires.

4] Does El Paso have sufficient deliverability
from the prorated pools to meet average market conditions?

A El Paso does have the sufficient deliver-
ability to meet the average daily requirements, and we
also have sufficient deliverability to meet peak day

requirements as evidenced by the fact that we have done
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so. We would not have the peak day ability though,
if we were to lose the, approximately, a hundred and
fifty million delivery capacity attributable to these
two hundred and twenty-eight wells.

Q Mr. Woodruff, I hand vou El Paso Exhibit
Number Five representing certain compressor horsepower
figures related to the so-called 180 case. Will you
please explain this exhibit?

A Yes, I will. And, let's see, I have only
a few extra copies of that. If you would be good
enough to vass them un around to the Commission staff.
I do not have adegquate exhibits to pass out to every-
one in the audience, but this is to indicate to you what
has been and is being done by EJ] Paso Natural Gas
Company in accordance with the certification received
by the Federal Power Commission in Docket CP-69,203
which was granted on June 10, 1965.

At tne timz of our February, 1969, hearing
we advised you that El Paso was filing for certification
for horsepower to be installed in tne San Juan Basin
area with the anticipated beneficial results of reducing
the line pressure against which thé wells in the Basin

would have to produce equivalent to possibly seventy
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pounds, and this --

Well, first, I will say that our application
was for authorization for this horsepower, and the
authorization to expend the up to twelve million dollars
that we anticipated it would cest, lecaving to us the
election to place this horsepower at those spots in
our system where we considered the most beneficial
results and the greatest- -well, the most beneficial
results and also to comply with the greatest needs.

And this map on which is shown the rated *
horsepower installed at various stations and areas
around the Basin is the supplemént to what we have
previously given you regarding this case; and shows you
where horsepower has been installed and the amount of
the horsepower. Now, this is the rated horsepower not
the deratesd horsepower.

The rated horsepower in the aggregate will
be thirty-five thousand five hundred sixty-nine horsepower.
Derated, it Qill be thirty-two thousand and ten horse-

power.

Now, as of today, it is my understanding

that all of this horsepower is installed and in operation

with the exception of the two, one thousand horsepower
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units to be installed, one at Bronco Plant and one
at the Choco Plant.

Now, were you to add up the hoersepower that
is reflected on this exhibit, you will find that it Aoes
add up to the thirty-five thousand plus horsepower that
I told you, so long as you do not include the sixteen
hundred and eight brake horsepower installed at Ignacio;
the sixteen oh eight horsepower installed at ignacio.

That sixteen hundred and eight horsepower was
installed in accordance with a different certificate
which we made you aware of at our previous hearings.

The two twelve thcousand horsepower units
at Bronco and Choco are currently Lzing constructed,
-and will be in operation, we anticipate, in early
spring.

Q Mr. Woodruff, El Paso has Exhibit Number
Six and three counterparts marked a, b, and c which
are proceedings before the Federal Power Commission in
Docket Number CP-69%,225, being an application for a
certificate of public convenience and necessity, the
first supplement to such application and an order
issuing thereon. Would you pledse relate to the Commission

what relevance these documents for the Federal Power
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Commission proceedings have to this -- in this
proceeding?
A Yes; I will. I think that it may be

well for m2 to put togethe: the three dockets so we can
furnish them to the Commission. And may I say, that
we are furnishing these to the Commission for their
information so that they may have the best possible
continuing knowledge of the efforts being made by El
Paso Natural Gas Company to -- not only to supply its
market, but to relieve the situation in the San Juan
Basin that has caused concern and resulted in our
having to come before the Ccmmission on this being
the second occasion reguesting exceptions to the
balancing provisions.

I wvill not go intc detail with you on this
particular exhibit since it is furnished to you for
information purposes.

I think it would be well to tell the group
that this is what we refer to as the 1i80 case. It's
docket number is CP -69,225, was filed on February 24,
1969, certificate was issued cn August 7, 1969.

The purpose of this application was to

enable El Paso to replace with Permian Basin source gas
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one hundred million cubic feet of our San Juan Basin
supply. The other eighty of the one eighty was to
come from the Permiar Basin area but was to be sold to
customers east of California.

The status as of this time is that the
approximately thirty-five miles of thirty inch loop
that was asked for in this case has been installed.
The, I believe it's seven thousand five hundred horse-
power to be installed at our El1 Paso station and fifteen
hundred horsepower to be instaliled at our Pecos River
station have not been installed, but will be so as to be
in operation in early spring.

I should correct the figure for the El1
Paso station; it should ke eight thousand five hundred
rather than seven thousand five hundred.

MR. NUTTER: Now, let me review that one
more time, Mr. Woodruff, very briefly.

The purpose of this 180 application is
to renlace a hundred and eighty million cubic feet
per dav of the Sar. Juan Basin with a hundred million
from the Permian Basin and eighty million from further
east. Is this correct?

THE WITNESS: No. This 180 case was to
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enable El Paso to sell an additional one hundred
eighty million to its customers,

A hundred of the hundred and eighty was
to replace gas out of the San Juan Basin. 1It's dgas
that we anticipated that we would lose under the
provisions of a divestiture order, and this order
is still not filed. But the facilities have partially --
are partially installed, the certificate has been
granted for all of the facilities, and when they are
completed in the early spring, we will have the
ability at that time to deliver the one hundred and
eighty million cubic foot of gas a day to customers
and to reduce our San Juan takes by a hundred million.

MR. NUTTER: All right, sir.

THE WITNESS: Now, to a significant
extent, somewhere in the vicinity of a hundred million
a day, we have béen able to accomplish that type of
relief during the last winter, e€ven though we diuin't
have our compressor in at the El1 Paso and Pecos River
points. The pipeline loops that were installed enabled
us to increase deliveries out of the Permian Basin area;

and we have made use of these facilities to the full

T o
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extent of our ability.
Q (By Mr. Meyer) Mr. Woodruff, I hand
you El Paso Exhibit Number Seven, being Docket
Number CP-7147 before the Federal Power Commission,
an application for a public -- certificate of public
convenience and necessity in relation to additional
horsepower in the San Juan Basin. Would you please
relate the relevance of this exhibit to these proceedings?
A I have already testified relative to
the efforts of E1 Paso to reduce line pressure in the
San Juan Basin, and the map that I presented as
Exhibit Five showed the Commissien where this would'
be located and the quantities that are being installed.

We refer to that as our phase one

compression project.

Now, con December 4, 1969, we filed with
the Commission a docket auvthorizing us to build and
operate still additional compressor facilities in the
San Juan Basin. We refer to that as our phase two
compression. We anticipate that approximately seventeen
thousand horsepower will be installed under this phase
two application which, incidentally, is —- has been

docketed by the Commission as CP-70,124.




30

MR, NUTTER: This is identified on
this thing as 147.

THE WITNESS: I am in error then. It
is 70147.

MR. NUTTER: Now, Norman, will this
seventeen thousand horsepower be rated or derated?

THE WITHNESS: That is -- I don't know.

MR. NUTTER: It might turn ocut to be about
fifteen tihousand actual horsepower, then?

THR WITNESé: Well, we have asked --
in our application we have said for approximately seven
thousand horsepower to cost approximately ten and a half
million dollars. And if the installation is somewhat
characteristic of what phase two has done -- we ended
up with thirty-two thousand derated horsepower when our
application had been fér thirty-three thousand. I
would visualize that this is probably the derated or
usable horsepower at altitude, but I cannot tell you
positively that this is the way it's pictured in this
exhibit. Probably were we to take the time to review it,
it could be defined exactly.

We do anticipate upon the installation of

this phase two horsepower that we will have an additiocnal
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fifty to seventy pounds pressure drop.

MR. NUTTER: 1In the San Juan Basin- -

THE WITNESS: In the San Juan Basin
fields over and above that accomplished through the
installation of phase one.

MR. NUTTER: How much pressure drop did
you achieve with phase one; or will you achieve when
it's completed?

THE WITNESS: We anticipate that it will
be as high as seventy pounds out in the field.

MR. NUTTER: Up to seventy pound decrease on
phase one and fifty to seventy on phase two?

THE WITNESS: That's right.

Now, the status of this phase two is

that it was filed on December 4, 1969. We had no
action on the part of the Commission, and we have had
no specific indication that there will be opposition

to this request, and we are hopeful for a certificate

and the necessary authorization to install these facilities
before this coming winter.

Q (By Mr. Meyer) Mr. Woodruff, why is E1l
Paso seeking a suspension of the balancing provisions

o ) for a one-year period rather than just the next six
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months which would get yvou through the winter of
'69 and '70?

A We are asking for this exception for a
number of reasons.

One, it gives us a greater assurance of
gettinc the over-produced wells in balance; and two,
with the instaliation of the phase one compression
facilities and the improved delivery characteristics
of the wells, will give the under-produced wells a
better opportunity to make up the under-production
accumuilated to tham which would otherwise have been
cancelled as of February 1, 1970.

Anothexr factor that we have not mentioned

yet but which should be mentioned, is the fact that

we have reached an agreement with Southern Union Gas‘
Company whereby they will deliver to us fifty million
cubic foot of gas per day which is a volume essentially
representing that portion of their allowable which is
in excess of their own demand. This does require FPC

certification, but with such certification it will give -

the producers tied to the Southern Union system an

opportunity to make up some cf the under-production that

they have accumulated which would otherwise be cancelled.
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We don't know ex&ctly when the Southern

Union agreement will be certificated by the Commission
and when these deliveries can be initiated. But we
think that the one-year period will enable us to bring
all of these unknown, but beneficial factors into effect.
I believe that the one year sﬁspension is necessary for
us to analyze the full effect of the lowering of our
pipeline pressure and the receipt of additioﬁal gas
from Southern Union Gathering Ccmpany.

o} ‘ Is it your opinion that the application of
El Paso in the instant case can be granted without the

impairment of correlative rights or the causing of

waste?

A - I do considering that it can be granted
without the violation of correlative rights or causing
waste.

0] Were exhibits offered by El1 Paso numbered

one through four prepared by you or under your supervision

and direction?

A They were.

Q And would you care to remark with respect to
Exhibits Five through Seven if it was prepared- -

A Exhibits Five through Seven were copies of
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the official dockets filed with the Federal Power
Commission, and are furnished to the Commission for
their information to relate the continuing -- to
reflect the continuing efforts on the part of El
Paso to.také ali reasonable action in trying to relieve
the San Juan Basin conditions which are creating the
problems which have caused us to come before you asking
for an exception today.
MR. MEYER: If it please the Commission,
I move the admission of E1l Paso's Exhibits One through
Seven.
MR. NUTTER: E1 Paso's Exhibits One; Two A;
Two B; Two C; Three; Four; Five; Six‘A, B, and C, and
Exhibit Seven will be admitted in evidence.
(Whereupon, El Paso's
Exhibits One, Two A,
Two B, Two C, Three, Four,
Five, Six A, Six B, Six C,
and Seven were admitted in
evidence.)
MR. MEYER: If it please the Commission.
this completes the direct testimony of El Paso.
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions
of Mr. Woodruff?

Mr. Woodruff, in requesting this suspension

for a period of ocne year, we are right at a balancing
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period right now, it being practically February the
first, when would the next cancellation of under-
preduction and the next balancing period be; one
year from now?

THE WITNESS: The next balancing period
would be February 1, 1971 and the volume to be
balanced by that date would be the volume accumulated
to the wells in the San Juan Basin pools as of August
1, 1969.

MR. NUTTER: Which would be subject to
cancellation at this time?

THE WITNESS: Yes, if the exception were
not granted.

MR. NUTTER: So that, in effect, we cre
suspending the balancing at that time -- at February
1, 19270 and at August 1, 1970; and the rules wouild
. resume ther on February 1, 1971, correct?

THE WITNESS: That is correct.

MR. NUTTER: Now, the 210 facilities that
were mentioned in the previous hearings and also
today; are they one hundred percent completed?

THE WITNESS: Yes, they are.

MR. NUTTER: And gas is floﬁing from the




Val Verde Basin and Delaware Basin and using those
facilities at the maximum rate?

THE WITNESS: That's correct.

MR. NUTTER: When is it anticipated,
Mr. Woodruff, that phase two of your ccmprozsion
project will be completed?

THE WITNESS: We hope that it will be
completed and installed before this coming winter,
the winter '70 ~ '71.

As I séy, the application is before the
Federal Power Commission, a nertification has nct yet
been granted; following certification we will have to
obtain the equipmeﬁt and instzall it in order for it to
be available for next winter. Operationally, we hope
that it will be, because we are sure that it can be most
beneficial to us.

MR. NUTTER: Well, now, looking at Exhibit
Number Five over, it appears that the two points where
you mentioned installation is nct complete would be
the twelve thousand horsepower facility being installed
at Bronco and Choco and all of the others are smaller
installations. All of these smaller installations have

been completed, is that correct?
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THE WITNESS: That is my understanding:;
my advice as of this week.

MR. NUTTER: Now, are these facilities
at the Bronco Plant and the Choco Plant; are part of
the horsepower installed and in operation at those
points or is all of it in the process of being installed?

THE WITNESS: 1It's all in the process of
being installed but none is yet operational.

MR. NUTTER: 1 see. None of it is operational.

Phase two, will it involve large compression
facilities like the facilities at Bronco and Choco; or
will it be a whole series of smaller facilities like
the other installations on phase one?

THE WITNESS: I cannot answer positively
relative to that in that we have again asked for
approval of a gross amount, seventeen thousand, to be
located in the various areas of the San Juan Basin to
give us the maximum beneficial results.

MR. NUTTER: So these locations and the
amount of liorsepower to be installed at a.given location
may not have determined as of this time?

THE WITNESS: That is correct.

MR, NUTTER: And it would be subject to

further engineering studies?
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THE WITNESS: That is correct.

MR. NUTTER: And it would be subject =--
Is there any estimate by El1 Paso upon the time that
you might receive certification from the FPC for the
installation Gf phase two?

THE WITNESS: We, at this time, have no
indication of when the certificate will be granted.

MR. NUTTER: How long did it take to
receive approval for phase one, Mr. wOodru§f?

THE WITNESS: Our application of phase
one was- -

MR. MEYER: February 19, 1969.

THE WITNESS: -~ -Febiuary 19, 1969, was
the application date. And certification in that was
June 10, 1969, as I recall.

MR. MEYER: No, 1t was later than that.

THE WITNESS: I'm sure that June 10 is
the correct date.

MR. NUTTER: So, if it takes another five
or six months to get those facilities installed, it would
be a period of approximately a year and a half from
date of application to completion of the facilities.

Would that be correct?
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Not necessarily, it\depends
on the type of faCilities that You are 9oing to
Insta)]}

MR, NUTTER Well, 7 Mean the Phase
One,

THE WITNESS: Yes, Phase One,
app1

two,

nly siow
machinery, Componentg but
rather Severa] labor Probleng and -~ for the People
vho were corn

tracting to install this,
MR, NUTTER:
€stimate as to whep Phase two facilities Will pe
installed?
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this coming winter's needs, and also in the overall
cbjective of trying to make proration work.,

MR. NUTTER: Do you think there is a possibility
that both phase one and phase two will be completz by
the coming winter?

THE WITNESS: I think that it's entirely
possible that phase one and phase two will be in for
the coming wi;ner. But I can't assure that phase two
will be in.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other
quastions? Mr. Utz? |

MR. UT2: Woodruff, I came in late and
you might have ccvered these two or three items which
I intend to ask you about; but I think if you didn't
they should be in the record.

You are asking for a suspension of the
rule during this one-year period; is that corsrect?

THE WITHESS: That's right.

MR. UTZ: And you are asking for no suspension
of the classification rules for this one-year period?

THE WITNESS: That is correct.

MR. UTZ: And- -
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THE WITNESS: May 1 elaborate to be
sure that you and I both understand what we mean by
classification rules.

That would be the rules which under the
normal procedure followed by the Commission would result
in prorated wells becoming marginal wells. |

MR. UT2: That's correct; the classification
of marginal and non-marginal wells.

THE WITNESS: We would propose that the
Commission continue to evaluate the wells and to put
them intc their proper category without consideration
of any exception.

MR. UT2: All right, sir.

Now, the volumes that you are reguesting
a suspension of the balancing rules for are the volumes
that are subject to cancellation and subject to
curtailment as of 2-i-70; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: That is correct.

MR. UTZ: Now, in order to accomplish this,
and I ask you this because there has been some confusion
as to the mechanics of accomplishing this; would it be
your suggestion that in order to accomplish this one-year

suspension and rules for this volume, that the cumulative
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over or under status as of 8-1-69 be used in order
to determine the curtailment or cancellation as of
2-1-717?

THE WiTNESS: And the answer to that
is affirmative; and we have covered it, I believe,
in my testimony heretofore.

MR. UTZ: That's all I have.

MR. NUTTER: Are there further questions
of the witness?

He may be excused.

Do you have anything further, Mr. Meyer?

MR. MEVYER: No, sir. That concludes the
testimony of E1 Paso Natural Gas.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything
they wish to offer in Case 43027 Mr. Cooley?

MR. COOLEY: Yes, Mr. Examiner, Southern
Union Gas Cormpany has cne witness that we would like
to be sworn, Mr. Haseltine.

{Witness sworn.)
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ORAN HASELTINE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn,
was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. COOLEY:

Q M7 name is William J. Cooley, Farrington,
New Mexico. I have previously entered our appearance
on behalt of Southern Union Cas Company and Southern
Union Gas Gathering Company.
Mr. Haseltine, would you state your full

name for the record, please?

A Oran Haseltine.

0] And where do you reside, Mr. Haseltine? ’
A I am from Dallas, Texas.

¢ And by whom are you employed?

A

Southern Union Gas Company as manager of
the gas supply.
o} Are you familiar with the situation with

respect to the eight prorated gas pools in Northwestern

New Mexico?

A Yes.

And do you from day to day deal with these
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pools?

A Yes, I do.

Q And how long have you so dealt with
them?

A I have been employed by Southern Union

for a little over ten years and all of that time I
have either worked in the San Juan Basin or been
directly concerned with it.

MR. COOLEY: Will the Examiner accept
this witness' qualifications with respect to the
eight prorated pools in Northwestern New Mexico?

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Haseltine is qualified.

Q (By Mr. Cooley) Mr. Haseltine, are vou
aware of the under-produced, over-produced status of
all of the wells connected to the Southern Union Gas
Gathering systems in Northwest New Mexico. 3y that
I mean the overall cumulative over-produced, undexr-
produced status?

A Yes. The latest figures we have are
December 31 figures, but at that time, Southern Union
Gas Company was carrying about twelve point seven
billion feet of underage.

Q And are you aware of what portion of that
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would have been subject to cancellation as of
February 1, 19707

A No, our numbers don't show how much
would be subject to cancellation, but probably at

least half cof it, or close to that.

Q A very substantial portion of it?
.\ Very substantial.
Q Now, is that with respect to all of the

eight pools?

A That's all of the eight pools, but
most of that is in the Basin Dakota. There -- we
have, in the gas company's connection in the Basin
Dakota approximately eleven billion under-production
as of December 31, 1969.

Q Has Southern Union Gas Company and its
sister company, Southarn Union Gas Gathering made any
arrancements which would make it pnossible for Southern
Union Gas Company to produce the wells to which it
is connected and make up this under-production during
the one year suspension that's been requested by El
Paso Natural Gas Company?

A We have reached an agreement with El Paso

Natural, and of course this will be subject to approval
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by the Federal Power Commission, but our agreement
provides that Southern Union Gathering Company will
increase its sales by sume fifty million a day to
El Paso Natural.

Now, that increase in sales by Gathering
Company will be carved out of the wells presently
producing the Gas Company. to the end that Gas Company's
intrastate market will be served by a fcwer number
of wells and Gatherinq Company will have a larger
total number of wells under its gathering system;
and these wells will sell direct to El Paso.

0 And in this fashion the Gas Company will
not be subject to Federal Power Commission régulations,
is that correct?

- A That is correct.

Q And the Gas -- Gathering Company is already

subject to that regulation, is it not?

A The Gathering Company is already subject

as an independent producer as a gathering company not
as a natural gas pipeline, but as a gathering company;
and it will continue to remain so under this new arrangement.

Q And is this arrangement that is proposed
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with E1 Paso Natural Gas Company and the Gathering
Company a temporary arrangement?

A Yes. One of the essential parts of

this is that the Federal Power Commission approve

this thing for a three year teim with the thing to
terminate in ~-- at the end »f three years.
e +hink that within three years Gas

Company's own market will have grown and the availability
of gas will have declined to the point that the gas
company will no longer need to sell excess volumes
to El1 Paso to maintain a rateable status in the San
Juan Basin.

0 So essentially at the end of this time,
the gas company will continue to have sufficient

reserves to service intrastate market.

A That is correct.

Q And that is the overall objective of the
proposal?

A Yes, sir. Right.

] Now does the gas company and the gas

gathering company have the pipeline capacity to effect
these additional deliveries to El Paso Natuiral Gas

Company?




48

A As near as we can determine, we do
have.

Q What data do you have to indicate this?

A Well, the essential part to lock at is

the Dakota pcol, and we compared a test period which

ran from August 1 of '68 through July 31, 1969; and

during that time if Gas Company had produced, had

purchased an additional eight billion feet of gas

from its connected Dakota wells, it would have been entirely
rateable at the end of that period.

Now, we know frcm the operating data that
we had at ieast seven point three billion cxcess
capacity in that facilityv.

Q How are you aware of this seven point
something figure?

A We know what our peak month was and we
know what our total Zor the twelve months was. By
taking the peak month and multiplying it by twelve
and subtracing out what we actually delivered leaves
us a difference of seven point three billion that
represents capacity that was unused to serve Dakota

connections.

Now, that seven point three billion compares
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with this approximately eight point one mililion that it
would have taken to have qgotten completely rateable
in the Dakota pool during that twelve month period.

Q This is not necessarily a maximum figure,
but is one that you are sure is a least amount; is
that correct?

A That is correct.

Q So, in view of these data, are you of the
opinion that if this application is granted and the
Federal Power Commission approves a reasonable
contract between you and E1 Paso Natural Gas Company,
that it is within the power of the £1 Paso Natural
Gas Company, the Gathering Company and the Gas
Company Sf Southern Union Gas Company to bring your
wells -~ the ones that you are connected to -- in
balance or substantially so within this one-year period?

A Yes; it is. We believe that if the
Federal Power Commission will look favorably or the
agreement that we have reached with El1 Paso, that
Gas Company and Gathering Company can be made, if not rateable,
at least nearly sc within twelve months and prorationing
as it exists now will continue to work in the San Juan

Basin.
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Q Is there any guestion in your mind
but what the vast majority of the under-oroduction
that is accumulated to the wells that are connected to

the Southern Union system is producible under pro-

duction?
A I think khy far the vast -- the greater

part of that underage can be produced by the wells

that have accrued that underage. There may be a

few -- and I am sure there are a few wells -- that have

some unproducible underage, but I am sure it's not
significant. We think these wells can make it and will within
the next twelve months if we accomplish what we are trying

to do.

This under-production has accrued by virtue

L)

of the fact that allowables have been assigned to
the wells connected to the Southern Union system in
excess of Southern Union's demard on those wells?

A That is correct.

6] And by working out t:rese cross sales
contracts with El Paso vou can bring them into balance?

A We believe so, right.

MR. COOLEY: I have no further guestions.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of
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Mr. Haseitine?

Mr. Haseltine, when was this application
filed with the FPC?

THE WITNESS: It has not been filed yet.
We have been working it and the time wheel hasn't
been allowed to drag, but it just hasn't been presented
formally to the Federal Power Commission yet. BAnd,
in fact, we want to cover some ground informally with
them before we do.

MR. NUTTER: The arrangements haven't been
consuﬁmated as far as El Paso and Southern Union are
concerned?

THE WITNESS: Yes; we have aun agreement
between ourselves that we are both ready to go forwara
with.

MR. NUTTER: ©Now, you indicated that you
thought that the capacity was there to deliver the
gas:; does that mean the deliverability in the wells
as well as the pipeline capacity?

THE WITNESS: We think the deliverability
is in the wells as well as in the pipeline.

MR. NUTTER: I see. So you don't anticipate

that you would have to have any mechanical installations
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or any sizeable mechanical installations?

THE WITNESS: None of any real major
consequence. We will continue to add a little bit
of compressor horsepower, a little bit of line
facilities this year as we have always in the past,
but it won't take major installations to accomplish
this.

MR, NUTTER: ~ow, as far as FPC approval
is concerned, if Southern Union makes their application

to the FPC and the FPC appreves it, does that mean
the producer can make the sale indirectly to interstate --
indirectly to El Paso for interstate movement or will
the producer have to obtain approval from the FPC
also?

THE WITNESS: Well, I believe the producer
will necessarily have to apply for a certificate to sell
this gas in interstate commerce, but this December two
certificates have been granted before between producer
and gathering company.

‘MR. NUTTER: Once that big first FPC
approval comes through, that would be for your sale?

THE WITNESS: Right.

MR. NUTTER: The rest would follow rather
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simply, then?

THE WITNESS: We think so.

MR, NUTTER: Are there any further
questions of Mr. Haseltine? Mr. Utz?

MR. UTZ: Mr. Haseltine, do you think that
this agreement will be approved by the Federal Power
Commission in time to do any good in the next year?

THE WITNESS: We would guess that if
they are going to lock favorably on it at all, we can
have this gas moving well ahead of a year, 1970. Now
if thev don't receive this thing favorably, and if
it looks like it is going to get into a long drawn
out nontested hearing with no end in sight, then I'm
not at all sure that we will even pursue it further.

It's the kind of thing that first of alil,
we've got to be in a position to protect the reserve
for the New Mexico market. And this is the big factor
that we see as a potential problem with the Commission.
If they would want a certificate and ways that would
cause us to be limited in being able to serve the New
Mexico market a few vears in a row, then naturally we
won't want to go forward with it. But if they do look

favorably on it, I think we will be moving gas before




the end of a year -- midyear.

MR. NUTTER: The MNew Mexico Public Service
Commission doesn't have to rule on that, do they?

THE WITNESS: WNo, sir.

MR, UTZ: 1In other words, vou think if they dco
lcok faveorably on it, well you will have probably
seven months to a Year to produce? |

THE WITNESS: Yes. Actually, I would
say this as to the best guess on a timetable, that
if -- if their informal first look at it is favorable,
the filing would probably be made within a month from
today and then on short procedure they ought to be able
to handle the thing in three months from that time.
So that makes four months from today.

MR. UTZ: Did you state what vclume vou
are requesting?

THE WITNESS: Now the volume in the agreement
between ocurselves and El Paso obligates them to take
up to fiity a day, fifty million feet per day if we
have it available, and it leaves it mutually to be agreed
upcn as to anything in excess of fifty million feet

per day.
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MR. UTz: How much is the Gathering
Company selling to E1 Paso now?

THE WITNESS: Probably averaged in 1969 about
a hundred and forty million per day.

MR. NUTTER: Would -- what period of time

THE.WITNESS: What is that?

MR. NUTTER: The contract or the agreement
you have with El Pasco.

THE WITNESS: Three years.

MR. NUTTER: So in all it would total
around sixty billion cubic feet, is that correct?

THE WITNESS: I haven't multiplied it
out. It would be whatever it would need to keep it
g rateable.
; MR. NUTTER: Let's see. t would be three

times fifty times three sixty-five; is that right.

THE WITNESS: That would be a good figure
to work with.

MR. NUTTER: Any further questions?

The witness may be excused.

Does aﬁyone have anything further they wish

to offer in Case 4302? Mr. Simmons?
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MR. SIMMONS: I would like to read a
statement into the record if it would advisable at
this time.

Mobil 0il Corporation has reviewed E1
Paso Natural Gas Company's request to the Commission
seeking suspension for a one-year period starting
February 1, 1970 of the Rules concerning the balancing
provisions of Rule 14(aA), 15{A) and 15(B} of the
General Rules and Regulatiuns for the prqratedvqas
pools of the Northwestern New Mexico contained in
Order R-1670, as amcnded.

Mobil supports and recommends the
Commission's apprcval of El Paso's request as set
forth in this hearing.

MR. NUTTER: All right.

Mr. Kellahin.
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MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please,
Jason Kellahin, Santa Fe, appearing cn behalf cf
Consolidated Oil and Gas Company.

Consolidated 0il and Gas Company is
opposed to any suspension of the balancing period as
proposed by El1l Paso in this application in the
Northwest, particularly with reference to the Basin
Dakota gas pools.

If we look at the history of this,
while they say this is a temporary suspension for a
period of one year, we have had a long experience
with the gas prorationing in the Northwest. There
Wwas a suspension applied for and granted in August 1,
1968; and no balancing until August 1, 1969.

As I understand this present application
would affect the over-production and under-production
for the pericd February 1, 1968 through August 1, 1969.

They have had, in other words, approximately
three years to work this matter out, perhaps a little
Dit longer and have not becn able to do so; and ncw
they have come up with a solution which perhaps is a

good one but should have been arrived at a long time

ago.
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In effect, we view this application as
advocating deliverability as the sole factor to
affect prorationing in the Northwest. Now, in a hard-
fought case before this Commission, the results of
which were tested in the New Mexico Supreme Court,
this concept was rejected. The Commission established
the proration formula for the Basi.i Dakota pool which
it found met the requirements of the New Mexico statutes,
that it would prevent waste and protect correlative
rights. The New Mexico Supreme Court upheld this
finding and the formula that was adopted.

Noew you are being asked without any
evidence as to gas reserves, correlative rights or waste --
+he only testimony on correlative rights or waste that
I heard was the unsupported conclusion of the witness
for El Paso that it would not affect correlative rights
or cause waste. But without any evidence on any of these
factors which are specified in the statute you are asked
to suspend these rules and in effect, put into operation
for a temporary period a one hundred percent deliver-
ability as a sole measure of the right of an owner to
produce his gas. This clearly defeats the purpose of

the statute and is a clear violation in the letter and
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the spirit of our New Mexico laws.

In making any changes so sweeping as is
proposed here, the Commission shoulcd, we feel, look
to these laws which have been quoted to the Commission
so freguently they need no repetition here; and the
Commission should lous tc the clear mandate of the
VNéw Mexicé Suprémé Court in the Continental 0il Caser
and in the Basin Dakota Gas Case which was uppealed
without success by the applicant in this case.

For that reason, Consolidated 0Oil and
Gas Company respectfully requests that the application

be denied.




60

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Any furthgr
statements? PHr. Eaton?

MR. EATON: George Eaton for Pan American
Petroleum Corporation.

Pan American supports the application of
El Paso Natural Gas Company in Case 4302 for the
temporary suspension of Rules 14(a), 15(A) and 15(B)
of Order R-1670 based on the stated need of El Paso
for this relief in order to meet their market.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Any further
statements?

Mr, Hatch, do you have any correspondence?

MR. HATCH: We have a correspondence from
Inter American Petroleum Corporation and Getty Oil
Company concurring with the application.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything
further they wish to offer in Case 43027 Mr. Meyer?

MR. MEYER: E1l Paso would like to call
its witness again with respect to the statement of

Mr. Kellahin.
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F. NORMAN WOODRUFF

called as a witness, having been previously duiy
sworn, was examined and testified further as follows:

FURTHER DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. MEYELR:

Q Mr. Woodruff, Mr. Kellahin, representing
Consolidated 0il and Gas stated that our evidence and
statements in connection with correlative rights and
waste are insufficient.

Would you care to remark on this matter,
please?

A Yes. I would like to make some remarks
and to assure both Consolidated and the Commission
and the others»present that our request for an
exception in no way is a request for a termination
of the proration rules applicable tc the Basin Dakota
ponls. Those rules are the ones that I understand,
Consolidated desires to protect.

Apd we are not suggesting here that those
rules will not be complied with. We are suggesting that
this exception be given but that the rules at their fulil
face value be complied with. The exception wiil give

us only more time to do so without penalizing either
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El Pasc or the purchaser or the producers who have
uncer-production accumuiated which might benefit
from this extensian.

So to reiterate, we are not requesting
a change in the rule that was established in the
Basin Dakota Case and which was supported throucgh
the Courts.

MR. MUTTER: Any questions, Mr. Kellahin?

FMR. KELLAHIN: No auestions,.

MR. NUTTER: Does anycnc¢ have any questions
of Mr. Woodruff?

He may be excused.

Do you have anything further, Mr. Meyer?

MR. MEYER: WNo, sir. That concludes
El Paso's case.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything
they wish to offer,

We will take the case under advisement;
and a fifteen minute recsss.

(WHEFEUPON, a fifteen minute recess was

taken.)
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ALP/ir

copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC x ‘__
Artesia occC
Aztec oCcC x

Other__ _MX: Jack Cooley and Mre Jason Kellanin




BEFORE THR OIL COMSRRVATION COMMISSION
OF THR STATE OF MEW MEXICO

CASE No. 4302
Order No. R-3921

APPLICATION OF EY. PASO XATURAL GAS COMPANY
FOR SUSPENSION AND AMENDMEMT OF CRRTALX
PROVIBIONS OF RULES 14(A), 15(A), AND 15(B)
OF THE GENERAL NULES AND NEGULATIONS FOR
THE PROPATED GAE POCLS OF NMORTENESTERN

MEM MEXICO.

GADER OF THE COMMISSION
EX 3ER SeXGEerc:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on February 4, 1970,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel §. Nutter.

NO¥, on this__ 20th duy of February, 1979, the Commission, a
qQquorur being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommsndations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

{1) That due public notice having besn given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

{(2) That the applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Company, sseks
suspension for a period of one year from February 1, 1970. ot
those provisions of Rules 14(A), 15(A), and 15(B) of the General
Rules and Regulations for the prorxated gas pools 0of Northwestern
MNew Mexico promulgated by Oxder No. R-1670, as amended, that
provide for the cancellation of unproduced allowable and the
shutting-in of overproduced wells.

(3) That E1 Paso Matural 4as Company is the owner and
operaior of one of the pipelines connected to gas wells in the
aforesaid prorated gas pools.
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(4) That there are numerous non-marginal wells in said
procrated gas pools that have accumulated underproduction which
is subject to cancellation as of February 1, 1970.

(5) That there are numerous non-marginal wells in said
prorated cas pools which are currently overproduced and were
not brought in balance during the proration period beginning
August 1, 1969, and that such wells are subject to being shut in
and their current wmonthly allowable credited sgainet gaid over-
production until they are in balance.

(6) That there are numercus non-marginal wells ia said
prorated gas pools which are overproduced an amount equalling
six timex their current wmoathly allowable and that such wells
are subject to being shut in until the wells are overproduced
less than six times their current monthly allowable.

(7) That there has been and will continue to be, for a
period of time, an extremely heavy demand for gas from said
prorated gas pools.

(8) That there is a present and continued need 10r gas
which cannot be satistuctorily met if the aforesaid overproduced
wells referred to in Findings Nos. 5 and 6 are not allowed to
continue producing.

(9) That there is szuch a presant and continued need for
gas that the wells that have accrued the aforesaid underproduc-
tion should be ablae tc produce the aforesaid underproduction in
addition to the normal allowablas by February 1, 1971.

(10) That completed and planned installation of compression
facilities should lessen the heavy demand on the overproduced
wells referred to in Findings Ncs. 5 and 6 and enable sald wells
to be brought into balance by Pebruary 1, 1371.

(11) That in order to protect correlative rights, prevent
waste, promote conservation, and allow each producer in the pro-
rated gas pools of Morthwest New Mexico the opportunity to produce
his just and equitable share oif the reserves underlying said gas
pools, the aforesaid Rules 14(A), 15(A), and 15(8) should be
suspended for a period of one year from February 1, 1970,
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IT 18 TARREFORE ORDERKD:

(1) That Rules 14(A), 15(A), and 15(B) of the General Rulaes
and Regulacions for the Prorated Gas Pools of Morthwest New Mexicq,
promulgated by Orxrder No. R-1670, as amended, are hereby suspended
for a period of one year beginning February i, 1970.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is rsiained for the
entry of such further orxders as the Cromission may deaw neces-~
Sary.

DOSE at Santa Fe, New Maxico, on the day and year hereinadbove
designated.

STATR OF)NEW MEXICO
COMMISSION

\ '
nhg;p\r. CARGO.
///’

// (/y/ /’

{ “f{m ;./"

s L. «: Mewber & Secretary

esx/




MONTGOMERY. FEDERICI, ANDREWS, HANNAHS & MORRIS
J.O.SETH (1a83~18963) ATTCRNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW

350 EAST PALACE AVENUE
A, K. MONTGOMERY

WM LCEDERICH SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO 87501 POST OFFICE BOX 2307
FRANK ANDREWS ARLA CODE %05
FRED C. HANMAHS F-bruary 4, 1970 TELEPHONE 9B2-3878

RICHARD S. MORRIS
SUMNER G. BUELL
SETH D. MONTGOMERY

FRANK ANDREWS II

New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
State Land Offlce Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

This letter is our entry of appearance in Cases‘96@2¢¢%/4Zﬁv3
on behalf of El1 Paso Natural Gas Company.

Mr. Robert A. Meyer, Attorney for the Company and
a member of the Texas Bar, will present the case.

Very truly yours

7 f’ ;
/ //d




Docket No. 4-70

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 4, 1970

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

~

CASE 4302:

CASE 4303;:

CASE 2925:

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for suspension and
amendment of certain provisions of Rules 14(A), 15(a), and
15(B) , of the General Rules and Reqgulations for the prorated
gas pools of Northwestern New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks suspension for a period of cne year
from February 1, 1970, of those provisions of Rules 14(A),
15(a), and 15(B) of the General Rules and Regulations for

the prorated gas pools of Northwestern New Mexico promulgated
by Order No, R-1670, as amended, that provide for the cancel-
lation of unproduced allowable and the shutting-in of over-
produced wells.

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for a watertlood
project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
described cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood
project in the Rhodes (Yates-Seven Rivers) Pool by the iniec-
tion of water into the Yates-Seven Rivers formation through
its Moberly "C" Wells Nos. 5, 9, and 10, located respectively,
in Units K and M of Section 21 and Unit I of Section 20,
Township &5 South, Range 37 East, Lea Ccunty, New Mexico,
Applicant furthner seeks a procedure whereby said project may
be expanded administratively without a showing of well
response,

(Reopened)

In the matter of Case 2925 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2598, which order estaklished
640-acre spacing units for the South Hgope-Strawn Gas Pool,
now designated the South Hope-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy
County, New Mexico, for a period of one year after first
pipeline connection in the pool. All interested perscns may
appear and show cause why said pocl should not be developed
on 1l60-acre spacing units.




Examiner Hearing - Fcbruary 4, 1970
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CASE 4264:

Docket No. 4-/0

(Continued from the December 17,1969 Examiner Hearing

Application of Wynn & Brooks for an unorthodox gas well
location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox
location of its Federal "E- Well No, 3, to be located 590
rfeet from the South line and 1590 feet frcm the West line
of Section 13, Township 27 North, Range 8 West, Blanco-
Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools, San Juan County, New
Mexico.

(Continued from the December 17.1969. Examiner Hearing)

CASE 4297:

Application of Wynn & Brooks for an unorthodox gas well loca-
tion, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of
its Tcdcrzl "I Well No. 1, to be located 2390 feet from the
South line and 2410 feet from the East line of Section 11,
Township 27 North, Range 8 West, Blanco-Mesaverde and Basin-
Dakota Pools, San Juan County, New Mexico.

{(Continued from the January 21, 1970 Examiner Hearing)

CASE 4304:

Application of Anadarko Production Company for lease
commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to commingle Langlie-Mattix
production from the Langlie-Mattix Penrose Sand Unit Tracts

2, 16 and 28, comprising, respectively, the W/2 NW/4 of
Section 23, the SW/4 SW/4 of Section 23, and the S$/2 NW/4 and
SW/4 of Section 28, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea
County, New Mexico, with Langlie-Mattix production from other
tracts in said unit, allccating the production to each of
said Tracts 2, 16 and 28 on the basis of monthly well tests.

Application of Continental 0il Company for an unorthodox oil
well location and amendment of Order No.R-24p3,Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to drill its MCA Unit Well No. 251 as a producing
0il well at an unorthodox location 1100 feet from the South
line and 2600 feet from the West line of Section 21, Township
17 south, Range 32 East, as an infill well in the MCA Unit
Project Area, Maljamar Grayburg-San Andres Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order
No.R-2403 to permit the adoption of a procedure wherey
additional producing wells and injection wells at unorthodox
locations in said project may be approved administratively.
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Examincetr iflcaring

February 4,

CASE 4301:

1970 Docket No. 4-70

(Continued from the Januaryv 21, 1970 Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation
Commission on its own motion to permit Robert T. Smith and

all other interested persons tc appear and show cause why

the following Robert T. Smith wells located in Section 32,
Township 20 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged and abandoned with a Commission-approved
plugging program:

State Well No. 1 located 487 feet from the
North lire and 990 feet from the East line;

State “A" Well No. 1 located 400 feet from the
Noxth line and 990 feet from the East line;

State Well No. 3 located 330 feet from the
North line and 330 feet from the West line;

State Well No. 6 located 220 £fzet from the
North line and 1485 feet from the East line;

State Well No. 6-Y located approximately 5
feet West of the above-described Well No. 6;

State Well No. 8 located 1155 fzet from the
North line and 2475 Ffeet from the East line.
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ATTN A L PORTER JR RE SUSPENSION OF BALAWCING FROVISIONS
OF ULE 14{A)=(UNDERPRODUCTION) RULE 15(A) i
{OVERPRODUCTION) AND RULE 14(B) - (GVERPRODUCED 8IX
TIMES CURRENT MONTHS ALLOWABLE) OF ORDER R=1670. DEAR
SIR; PLEASE BE ADVISED THAT GETTING @IL C8 CONCURS WITH
EL PA30 NATURAL GAS Co ABOVE PROPOSAL WHICH wilLL BE
CONSIDERED IN THE HEARING ON FEBRUARY AfN 1970=

J E. PIERCE DIST PROD MGR GETTY 0iL Coe
- »
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INTER-AMERICAN PET@LEUM CORPORATION

o <X : PAUL D. HOLLEMAN, PRESIDENT
P - [7. W]

T o

. =

< -

~Z )

-~ ~

> by

January 23, 1970

430

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr, A, L. Porter, Jr.

Gentlemen:

Inter-American Petroleum Corporation concurs with El Paso
Natural Gas Company's application for suspension cf
balancing provisions of Rule 14 (A) - (Underproduction),
Rule 15 (A) - (Overproduction), and Rule 15 (B) -
(Overproduced Six Times Current Monih's Allewable) of

Order P-~1670 ({see El Paso Natural Gas Company's letter of
January 13, 1970 to New Mexico 0il Conservation Commissionj.

Very t ours,

.

Paul D. holleman

PDH/gh

€03 EAST SPEER BOULEVARD, DENVER, COLORADD 80203 « P.O. BOX 1707, CENVER, COLORADO 80201 =+ (303) 733-5234 / 733-3273
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Case No, 4302
Exhibit No. 1

EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY
GAS REQUIREMENTS FROM PRORATED POOLS
IN THE SAN JUAN BASIN

1967 1968 1969 1970
Actual Actual Actual Estimated
January 1,284 1,346 1,253 1,162
February 1,286 1,226 1,286 1,138
March 1,150 1,220 1,245 1,070
April 1,270 1,223 1,048 1,086
May 991 1,210 823 1,014
June 902 1,132 961 964
July 848 1.088 957 854
August 932 1,116 1,000 962
September 931 1,059 932 964
October 998 1,181 1,111 1,078
November 1,121 1,298 1,119 1,071
December 1,283 1,336 1,132 1,083
Daily Average for Year 1,082 1,203 1,071 1,037
« ¢ . B
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EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY
COMPARISON OF 1967, 1968, 1969, AND 1970 GAS REQUIREMENTS
FROM PRORATED POOLS IN SAN JUAN BASIN

o v |07 Actual

a1 968 Actual
ST S— 1969 “\CtUﬁ!

1970 Estimated

Feb.

Mar. Apr. May June July Aug. Sept.
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EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY

. 4302
COMPARISON OF 1967, 1968, 1969, AND 1970 GAS REQUIREMENTS Case No

Exhibit No. 2-B

FROM PRORATED POOLS IN SAN JUAN BASIN —_—

e E—— 1968 Actual
e 1§69 Actual

1, 400 1,400

1,300

1,300
1,200 1,200
1,100 y 1,100
1,000 / 1,000

| J

_' {
900 ‘ 900

‘ i \‘

500 800

3
700 700

Aug. » Sept. Oct. ~ Nov. Dec.

| Jan; Feb. Mar. Apr. May June ]

%

B o i st AU IR s T e [ - : . . e, et il




EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY
COMPARISON OF 1967, 1968, 1969, AND 1970 GAS REQUIREMENTS
FROM PRORATED POOLS IN SAN JUAN BASIN

Case No., 4302
Exhibit No. 2-C

M2CF/D M2CF/D
1, 400 vem——— | 969 Actual ’ 1, 400

1970 Estimated

1,300 1,300

1,200 . 1,200
:
1,100 | 1,100
1,000 : | 1,000
800 . 800
700 700
600 600
5000 . » . . 500
Jan. Feb. Mar. Apr. May June July Aug. Sept. Oct. Nov. Dec.
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G-X-2 BEST E‘FFOR’I'LS’D LIVERIES TO CALIFORNIA

Case No, 4302

Exhibit No. 3

%
- K (Volumes in MCF at 14,73# p.b.)
v -
Y { February through July, 1967 (181 days)
: A Total Volume MZCF/D
- ,Y' ~
oY So. California 11,424, 608 63.1
N, PG&E 7,106,742 39.3
X Total 18,531, 350 102.4
A
' August, 15067 through january, 1968 (184 days)
| So. California 10, 754, 761 58,4
‘., PG&E 10, 866, 455 59. 1
\ Total 21, 621,216 117.5
\
“ February through July, 1968 (182 days)
So. California 18, 972, 589 104, 2
PG&E 12,587,423 69. 2
Total 31,560, 012 173.4
7
; Q’ /;/ 0 August, 1968 through January, 1969 (184 days)

YA So. California 11,137, 227 60.5
TN 0 (\ PG&E 10, 944, 329 59.5
x) \'\s*) \ Total 22,081,556 120.0

February, 1969 through July 1969,(181 days) )
So. California 3,373,031 18,6
PG&E _ 2,035, 988 11,3
Total 5,409,019 29.9

(1} G-X-2 Gas Deliveries ended on May 31, 1969 except 42, 399 MCF delivered

on June 15, 1969 to So. California.

R T B



Case No. _i?_()g_
Exhibit No. 4

STUDY OF OVERPRODUCED WELLS IN PRORATED POOLS
IN THE SAN JUUAN BASIN FOR BALANCING PERIOD ENDING JANUARY 31, 1970
BEFORE AND AFTER CANCELLATION AND REDISTRIBUTION

(All Volumes in MCF at 15.025% p.b.)

\ Estimated Balancing Status January 31, 1970 Before Estimated Balancing Status January 31, 1970 After

H Cancellation and Redistribution Reclassification,Cancellation and Redistribution

f Average Number Number

£ Monthly Average of Days Average of Days

E Pool Allowable Wells Volume Volume  Overproduced Wells Volume Volume Overproduced

i

i Aztec 3,914 63 241,985 3, 84] 29 25 73,182 2,927 22

i

% Ballard 3,194 48 396,595 8,262 78 7 140,173 20,025 188

¥

% Scutli Blanco 2,665 . 194 659, 406 3,399 38 64 240, 673 3.761 42
; Fulcher Kutz 2,811 23 83, 465 3,629 39 1y 46,135 2. 428 26

‘ Tapacito 2,469 32 202,147 6,317 77 18 64,127 3,563 43

West Kutz 3,149 29 164,522 5, 673 54 9 52,794 5.866 56
Blanco MV 20,047 183 i,502,795 8,212 12 34 373,114 10,974 16

¥ Basin Dakota 19, 490 138 4,942,523 35,815 55 52 1,031, 466 19, 836 31
Total 13, 655 710 8.193. 438 11,540 39 228 . 2.021. 664 8. 867 37
§ { g
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UNITED STATES OF AVERTCA
Before the ’B’:FORE EXAMINER Nl'TTr-rﬂ |

’ [ ."r”’ A [ 3
FEDERAL POSER COMMISSION - | VATICH ¢
L Cd L IXERIT NO, _fz’f.__
‘ Civ . .. #3070 -
DQCRWI

El1 Pasc Natural Gas Company )

Application for a Certificate
of Public Convenience angd Necessity

| ’ Comes now EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY, hereinafter referred to

as "Applicant," pursuant to § 7(c¢)} of the Natural Gas Act and § 157.5, et

seq., of the Comuission's Regulations Under the Natural Gas Act, and files

this application, in abbreviated form in accordance with § 157.7(a) of
- said Regudations, for a certificate of public convenience and necessity, . . he
A all as hereinafter more fully set forth.

A In support hereof, Applicant respectfully represents:

+

L
Thz exact legal name of Applicant is El Paso Natural Gas Com-
pany. It is a corporation duly organized and existing under the laws of
the Slate of Delaware, having its principal place of business located in
™

El Paso, Texas. Applicant is authorized to conduct business as a foreign

corporation in the States of Alaska, Arizona, Arkansas, Colorado, Idaho,

Kansas, Louisiana, Montana, Nevada, New Mexico, Mew York, Cklahoma, Ore-
; gon, Texas, Utah, Washington and Wyoming.
The names, titles and mailiing addresses of those persous wo

whom correspondence and communications concerning this apollcatlon are
2 o flf
R

,55’ 5 f 7
toc be addressed are as follovs: /S«i} -
» f/ ‘ = — Y
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Mr, Travis Petty, Controller
E1l Pasc Natural Gas Company
Post Office Box 1492
El Paso, Texas, 79999
G. Scott Cuming, Esquire, General Counsel
Walter G. Henderson, Esquire
E1l Paso Natural Gas Company
Post Office Box 1492
El Paso, Texas, 79999
Mr. Edward A. Walsh
El Paso Natural Gas Company
700 Farragut Building
900 17th Street, N. W,
Washington, D. C., 20006

II.

Applicant is a natural-gas company engaged in the business of
producing, "purchasing, transporting and selling natural gas to distribu-
tion companies and other pipeline companies for resale and to industries
and others for direct consumption. The pipeline system of Applicant ex-
tends from the Permian Basin area of west Texas and southeast New Mexico,
the Texas-(Oklahoma Panhandle area, the San Juan Basin of nqrthwest New
Mexico and southwest Colorado and the Four Cocrners area of the States
of Arizona, New Mexico, Utah and Colorado, through one or more of the
States of Texas, New Mexico, Utéh, Colorado and Arizona, to points of
termination at the boundary between the States of California and Arizona
near Blythe, California, and Topock, Arizona, and to a point of termina-
tion at the boundary between the States of Arizona and Nevada near Biz
Bend, Arizona; the pipeline system of Applicant also extends from the

San Juan Basin area, through the States of Colorado, Utah, Wyoming, Idaho,

" Oregon and Washington, to a point of termination at the Interrational

Boundary near Sumas, Washington,
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Applicant hereby seeks a certificate of public convenience an
necessity under § 7(c) of the Act authorizing the construction and opera-
tion of mainline facility additions to its Southern Division System.

Such additions, which consist of both compressor horsepower and pipeline
loop, are designed to enable: (i) the transportation and sale of up to
an @daitional BU,UU0,0CC'éubic feet of natural gas daily to Applicant's
east-of-California customers situated in existing market arcas in Texas,
New Mexico, Arizona and southern Nevada; and (ii) the transportation of
an additional 1G0,000,000 cubic feet of natural gas daily (at 14.9 psia
and 101,150,000 at 14.73 psia) from Delaware Basin supply sources in re-
placement‘of Applicant's Canadién—Sumas éﬁppiy presently available,
through displacement, in the San Ju n Basin but which will be lost under
arrangements prescribed for divestiture of Applicant's Northwest Division
System.

The authorized daily design mainline deliivery capacity of Ap-
plicant's Southern Division System 1s presently 3,540,000,000 cubic
feet.l/ Of this amount, and upon completion of the facilities author-
ized by the order accompanying Opinion No, 542, Applicant will utilize
1,140,000,000 cubic feet daily in satisfaction of its firm delivery ob-
ligation to Pacific Gas and Electric Company and 1,550,000,000 cubic feet
daily in satisfaction of its firm delivery obligation to, jointly, Sou-
thern California Gas Company and Southern Counties Gas Company of Cali-

fornia; the remainder of such authorized capacity, 650,000,000 cubic feet

1/ Such capacity is inclusive of that to be afforded through installation
of the facilities authorized by the order accompanying Opinion No. 549
issued October 30, 1968, at Docket No, CP67-137, et al, It is presently
anticipated that such facilities will be in operation by June 1, 1969,

-3~




daily, will be utilized to sotisfy the requiremenis of Applicant's dis-
tributor and dircet sale customers situated east of California,

The proposed capacity inercment of 80,000,000 cubic fect daily
is dictated by increasing natural gas demands of the east-of-California
market, The lasi capacity addition for this market, of some 53,000,000
cubic feet daily, was that approved by the order accompanying Opinion
No, 949, It was designed to accommodate the needs of that maryet only
through 1968, As evidenced by Evhibit I hereto, the market continues to
experience constant growth and, as projected therein, peak day require-
menvs for vhe 1969-70 ana 1$7C-71 heating seasons will, on a coincidental

basis, aggregate 1,084,304,000 and 1,103,588.200 cubic feet, respectively

"The proposed capacity increment of 80,000,000 cubic feet daily ° -

is designed to accomnodate the increasing requirements of the east-of-
California market through the 1970-71 heating season. Upon installation
of the facilities required to provide that inerement, Applicant's Southern
Division mainline daily design capacity for such market will be increased
to 930,000,000 cubic fect, By nso.of such design capacity, Applicant will
sotisfy the firm distributor requircments, which are eétimated to aggre-
gate 776,283,000 cubtic feet daily'during the 1970~71 heating season. By
use of the remainder of such capacity and by use of the best efforts ca-
pacity of the System of some 68,870,000 daily, Applicant will be enabled
t0o provide service to its direct sale customers with a minimum of cur-
tailment except during periods of extreme ccld weather.

The proposed capacity increment of 100,000,000 cubic feet daily

is required to replace tre Canadian-Sumas increment of 100,00C,000 cubic



feet daily which, as a result of the judicial decree requiring divestiture
of Applicant's Northwest Division System, will be terminated.g/ The Ca-
nadian-Sumas supply has, through displaccement, been available to Applic-
ant in the San Juan Basin in daily quantities up to 100,000,000 cubic
feet since January 1, 1958. Applicant has continually relied upon this
source of supply in rendering natural gas service to its Southern Div-
ision customers. The divestiture decree requires that the displacement
arrangement terminate on june 30, 1202, irrcepective of the precise date
“on which divestiture is consummated. As a consequence, Applicant must
replace the Canadian-Sumas supply in order to insure continuity of ser-
vice to its Southern Division customers, The facilities proposed herein
which wili provide the replacemént capaéi&y.increment of 100,000,000 cubi;
feet daily are designed to make that quantity available to Applicant's
.Southern Division customers,

The replacement quantity of 100,000,000 cubic feet daily and,
as well, the quantity of 80,000,000 cubie feet daily nece@sitated by
increased east-of-California requirements, will be obtained from Dela-
ware Basin supply sources, The facility design necessary to accomplish
this objective represents extension, through the addition of pipeline

locp and compressor horsepower, of the new high-pressure, Givreet route

2/ The decree, of the United States District Court for the District of
Utah, Central Division, was entered on August 29, 1968, and modified
in minor respects on November 7, 1968, in United States of America v,
El Paso Natural Gas Company and Pacific lorthwest Pipeline Corpora-
tion, Civil Action No. 143~57, pursuant to the mandate of the Supreme
Court in United States v. Kl Paso Hetural Gas Corpany, 376 U.S. 651

1964), and Cascade Hatural Gas Corporation v. E} Paso Natural Gas

Compeny, 386 U,S5. 129 (1967).
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of Canadian-Sumas supply with Delaware Basin gas can be sccomplished
while continuing dcsign‘operation of the San Juan mainline from that
point to the Topock delivery point,

Construction and operation of the facilities and the trans-
portation, sale and delivery of additional quantities of natural gas,
as proposed herein, will provide Applicant's easgt-of-California cus-
tomers with gas supplies necessary to meet increased requirements,
Construction angd operation of the proposed facilities necessary to
provide replacement of the Canadian-Sumas supply will insure con-
Limiity of service to existing Southern Division customers., Appli-
cant therefore represents that grant or uwiic roonested authorization
is requirgd by und will serve theApresent.anﬁ future public conven-

ience and necessity,

Iv.

The facilities for which Applicant hereby seeks suthorization

to construct and operate are specifically described as follows:

A, CCGIPRESSOR STATICHS

1. El Paso Comprassor Station
One {1) 8,500 horsepower gas turbine-driven centrifugal
compressor unit, and necessary appurtenances, al El Paso
Compressor Station located in Survey 18, Block 80, T&PRR
Co., Survey, E1l Paso County, Texas, This horsepower ad-
dition, together with presently insteiied horeepower,
will make a total of 36,500 horsepower at this location,




2. Pecos River Counpressor Station

Uprate by 500 horsepower cach thrayh increased {iring
temperature, the three (3) existing 5,700 horsepower gas
turbine driven centrifugal compressor units at Pecos River
Compressor Station located in Seetion 7, T-26-3, R-29-E,
Eddy County, New Mexico. The uprating of the existing units
will make a total of 18,600 horscpower at this station. The
uprating of the existing units through increased firing tem-
perature will be made possible as a result of the installation
of uproting kits authorized at Docket No. CP62-294.

B, PRIPELINES

1. Approximately 20.9 miles of 30" 0,D., 0,375" and 0.450" w.%.
pipeline, with necessary appurtenences, commencing at a point
in the SE/4 of Section 27, Township 26 South, Range 4 Kast,
Dona Ana County, New Mexico, and termirating at a point in
the SW/4 of Section 21, Township 25 South, Renge 1 East, Dona
Ana County, New Mexieco such pipeline looping a segment of
the Southern lMainline {rom Milepost 215.9 to Afton Compressor
Station.

2. Approximately 6.6 miles of 30" 0.D,, 0.450" w.t. pipeline,
with necessary appurtenances, cownencing at a point in the
SW/4 of Section 24, Tovmship 24 South, Range 5 West, Luna
County, New Mexico, and terminating at a point in the SE/
of Section 14, Township 24 South, Range 6 West, Luna County,
New Mexico, such pipeline looping a segment of the Southern

Mainline from Milepost 264.4 to Florida Compressor Station.

3. Approximately 8,0 miles of 30' 0,D., C.375" and 0.450" w,t.
pipeline, with necessary appurtenances, commencing at a point
in the SE/4 of Section 3, Township 24 South, Renge 10 Vest,
Luna County, New Mexico, and terminating at a point in the
SE/4 of Section 32, Tovnship 23 South, Range 11 West, Luna
County, New Mexico, looping a segment of the Southern Main-
line from Milepost 297.1 to Deming Compressor Station,

C. METERING

Check metering facilities on the inlet side of Casa Grande
Compressor Station in Section 5, Township 6 South, Range 3

Frat DPinnl Cmmtv  Aricana
Zeot, Pinoal Uomty o A s

In addition to those facilities specifically described in
paragraphs A, B and C above, Applicant proposes as a part of the instant
project to construst and operate, under authority of § 2,55(a) of the

Commission's General Policy and Interpretations, those facilities speci-

fically described as follows:




D, AUXILIARY INSTALIATICHNS

1.

El Paso Conpressor Station

An additional gos scrubber and additional gas cooling faci-
lities at Fl Paso Compressor Station located in Survey 18,
Bloeck 80, T&PRR Co. Survey, Fl Paso County, Texas,

Keystone Mainline Compressor Staticn

Piping modifications, un additional gas scrubber and addi-
tional gas cooling facilities at Keystone Mainline Compressor
Station located in Section 15, P,S.L. Block 77, Winkler County,
Texas,

Guadalupe Compressor Station

An additionel gas scrubber and sdditional gas cooling faci-
lities at Guadalupe Compressor Station located in Section 25,
P.S.L. Block 119, Culberson County, Texas.

Cornudas Coanvregssor Staticn

A compressor impeller on one (1) 9,300 horsepower gas turbine-
driven centrifugal compressor unit and additional gas cooling
facilities at Cornudas Compressor Station located in Section 17,
University Lands, Block J, fudspeth County, Texas, This pro-
posed impeller change-out will not increase the horsepower rat-
inkr af the unit in which it is proposed to be installed.

Bueco Compressor Station

Compressor impellers on three (3) 6,200 horscpower gas turbine-
driven centrifugal compressor units and additional gas cooling
facilities at Hueco Compressor Station located in Section 10,
P.S.L. Block 10, Hudspeth County, Texas, These proposed im-
pellers change~cut will nolt increas~ the horsepower rating
of the units in which they are proposed to be installed.

Afton Compressor Station

Compressor impellers on three (3) 5,700 horsepower gas turbine~
driven centrifugal compressor units and piping modifications at
Afton Compressor Station lccated in Sections 20 and 21, Township
25 Scuth, Range 1 East, Dona Ana County, New Mexico., These
proposed impellers change-out will not increase the horsepower
rating of the units in which they are proposed to be installed,

Florida Compresscor Station

Piping modifications and additional gas cooiing facilities at
Florida Compressor Staticn located in Section 14, Township 24
South, Range 6 West, ILuna County, New Mexico,

Deming Conpressor Staticon

Piping modifications at Deming Compressor Station located in
Seption 22 PTewmshin 23 South. Range 11 West, Luna County, New
Mexico.

San Simeon Compressor Station

Additionasl gas cooling facilities at San Simon Coanpressor
Station located in Section 16, Tovmship 14 South, Range 32
East, Cochise County, Arizcna,

-0




10. vail Compressor Station
Additional gas cooling facilities st Vail Compressor Station
located in Section 4, Township 16 South, Range 15 Fasi, Pima
County, Arizona,

11. Casa Grande Compressor Stativa
Piping Modifications and additiocnal gas cooling facilities
at Casa Grande Compressor Station localed in Section 5, Town-
ship 6 South, Range 3 East, Pinal County, Arizona,

12, gila Compressor Station
Additional gas cooling facilities at Gila Compressor Station
Jocated in Section 18, Township 2 South, Range 5 West, Maricopa
County, Arizons.

The total estimated cost of the facilities described in paragraphs
A, B, € and D above, including overhead, contingency and required filing fees,
is $13,751,647. Details ot such o3y or2 et forth in Exhibit K hereto,
. Applicant proposes to commence. construction of the above de-
seribed facilities immediately upon receipt of requisite Commission au~

thorization therefor and to complete the construction of such facilities

and place same in operation as scon thereafter as practicable,

' -
No application, to supplement or effectuate the instant ap-
plication, must be or is to be tiled by Applicant, or by any other

person, with any Federal, state or local regulatory body.

VI.

This application is being filed in abbreviated form in accord-
ance with § 157.7(a) of the Commission’s LNcgulzatione,  Reference is made
below to all exhibits required under § 157.14 of said Regulations which
are attached, incorporated by reference or omitted for the reasons in-

dicated,
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EXHIBIT A - CORPORAT TGN AND BYLAWS

Applicant requests the incorporation by reference of Exhibit A

RTICLES OF IN

to its application at Docket No. Cp68-261,

EXHIBIT B - STATE AUTHORIZATION

Applicant requests the incorporation by reference of Exhibit B

to its application at Docket No, CP67-45,

EXHIBIT C -~ COMPANY QFFICTALS

Applicant requests the incorporation by reference of Exhibit C

to its application at Docket No. CP69-43,

EXHIBIT D - SUBSIDIARIES AND AFFITLIATIONS ]

Applicant regucsts the incorporaticn by refevence of Exhibit D

to its application at Docket No. CP&S-161,

EXHIBIT ¥ - OTHER PENDING APPLICATIONS AND FILINGS

Attached as Exhibit E is a statement respecting the applicsztions
or filings made by Lpplicant with and now pending before the Commission

which directly and significantly affect the instant application,

EXHIBIT ¥ - LOCATION QF FACTLITIES

Attached as Exhibit F are geographical maps reflecting the lo-
Cabiun vl Applicani’s proposed racilities and their relationship to Ap-

plicant's overall system.

11~




EXHIBIT G - rL,OJ DIAGRAMS SHONING DALY DISIGN CARACITY AMD RYF]FCTING
OPERATION WITH AND WITHOUT PROPOSYED FACTIITIVE ADRDED

Attached as Exhibit G are flow diagrams reflecting the maximum
capacity of Applicant's Southern Division System and reflecting operating

conditions with and without Applicant's proposed facilities,

EXHIBIT G-I - FLON DIAGRAMS REFLECTING MAXTMUM CAPABILITIES

This exhibit is omitted since Exhibit G reflects the maximum

capacity of Applicant‘'s Southern Division System,

EXHIBIT G-1J - ELON DIAGRAM DATH

“Attached as Exhibit (=11 1S a suvavement of englneeriig deslgn
data in explanation and support of the flow diagrams submitted herewith

as Exhibit G,

FXHIBTT H - TOTAL, GAS SUPPLY DATA

Inasmuch és the instant applicoation doess not involve service
to major new markets or major existing markets from new sources of gas
supply over new routes, the information and data reguired by t.is ex-
hitit are omitted. Should information respecting Applicant's total
system gas supply be deemed applicable herein, Applicént requests the

incorporation by reference of its 1957 FPC Form No. 15.

- EXHIBIT T -~ MARKET DATA

Attached as Exhibit I are market data respecting Applicant's
east-of~-California mainline customers served by the Socuthern Division

System.

~12~
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EXHIBIT J ~ CONVIRSION TO NATURAJ GAS

This exhibit is inapplicable and is omitted,

-

EXBIBIT K ~ COST OF FACILITIFS

Attached es Frhibit K is an estimete of the cost of constructing

the proposed facilities,

EXHIBIT 1. - FINANCING
Applicant proposes to initially finence the cost of the proposed
facilities from working funds, supplemented, as necessary, by short~term loans.
Applicant requests the incorporation by reference of the income
statement and balance sheet and to the statement relating to financing

submittedas IExhibit L to its application ai Duoclict N CP6E9-161, >

EXHIBIT M - CONSTRUCTION, OPERATION AND MANAGEMENT

Applicant expects to have its proposed pipeline facilities
constructed by independent contractors under contracts awarded on the
basgis of competitive bidding if sufficient contractors are available;
otherwise, such facilities will be constructed wnder negotiated con-
tracts, The proposed metering and regulating facilities will be ‘con-
structed by Applicant's personnel, Other than construction contracts,
there are no service, management or other contracts existing or contem-

plated in comnection with the construction or operation of the proposed

facilities,

EXHIBIT N - REVENUES-EXPENSES~-TNCOME

The estimsied revenues and expenses related to the proposed

facilities will nct significantly affect the Southern Division System

-13-



opersting revermes or operating erpenses of Applicant., Submitted here-
with as a part of Exhibit N is an cstimate of the incremental revenues

to be derived by Applicant from the sale and delivery of additional gas
by means of the proposed facilities, Also submitted herewith as a part
of Exhibit N is the estimated incremental cost of service and rate base

attributable te the proposed facilities,

EXHIBIT Q ~ DEPRECTATICN ANL DEPLETION
The proposed facilities will be depreciated at an annual rate
of 3.09%, which rate is currently applied by Applicant to similar

facilities,

"EXHIBIT P - TARIFY

No changes will be required in Applicant!s FPC Gas Tariff to
impiement the instant proposal and no material change in Applicant's
average coSt of service will result upon effectuation thereof, Accord-

ingly, this exhibit is omitted,

VII,

Appeuded hereto is a statement, in conformity with § 157.6(b)(7)

8]

£ the Commissicn's Regulations, submitted in the form contemplated by
§ 157.9 of said Regulations, suitable for publication in the Federal

Register,
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VIII.

WHEREFCORE, E1 Paso Natural Gas Company, the Applicant herein,
respectfully prays that the Commission issue to it a certificete of publie
convenience and necessity urder § 7(c) of the Natural Gas Act, as amended,
autherizing the construction and operation of frncilities as proposed herein,
all as hercinabove set forth. Applicant is able znd willing to verform the
proposal set forth in this application and, for the reasons stated, believes

that issuance of the regquestcd authorization will serve and is required by

joy)

the present and future public convenience and necessity,
Applicant requests that this application be heard and disposed
of under the procedure provided for by § 1.32 of the Commission's Rules
of Practide and Procedure and, accordingly, requests that the intermedisté -
decision procedure be omitted and wuives oral hearing and opportunity for
filing exciptions to the decision of the Commission,
fespectfully submitied,

FL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY

By. s/ Travis Petty
Travis Petiy
Controller

G. Scott Cuming, General Counsel
Walter G. Henderson

Harris S. Wood

of YL PASO NATURAL GCAS CIMPANY

By___s/ Walter G_ Henderson
Walter G. Henderson

Attorneys for BL PASU NATURAL GAS COMPANY

vated; February 1, 126>
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STATE OF TEXAS

s

COUNTY OF EL PASO )

TRAVIS PETTY, being first duly sworn, on oath, says that he is
Controller of El1 Pasc Natural Gas Company; that he has rcad the within
and foregoing Application for a Certificate of Public Convenience and
Necessity and that he is familiar with the contents thereof; that, as
such officer, he has ¢;ecuted the same for and on behalf of said Company
with full power and authority to do so; and that the matters and facts

set forth therein are true to the best of his information, knowledge and

s/ Travis Petty
Travis Petty

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN TO before me, the undersigned authority,

on this 19th day of February, 1969,

s/ Norma Jean Adkins
Norma Jean Adkins
Notary Public in and for
El Paso County, Texas
My Commission Expires June 1, 1969

(SEAL)




UNITED STATES OF RICA et T y
A NO éé—'/

Before the / /%0-}/,/’/_______;/\

FEDERAL POYER COMMISSTON
El Paso Natural Gas Company ) Docket No. CP6E9-225

First Supplement to Application
Comes now EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY, hereinafter referred to
E as "Applicany," pursusnt to § 1,11 of the Commission's Rules of Practice
and Procedure, and files this first supplement to its application pending
5 hearing and final disposition in the above styled and docketed proceeding.

§ ) In support hereof, Applicant respectfully represents:

I.
On February 24, 1969, Applicant filed an application for a cer-
tificate of public convenience and necessity at Docket No, CP69-225, re-
questing authorization to construct and operate mainline facility additions

to its Southern Division System. Such additions were designed to enable:

(i) the transportation and sale of up to an additional 80,000,000 cubiec

feet of natural gas daily to Applicant's customers situvated in existing

market areas served by such system east-of-California in Texas, New Mexico,

§ h Arizona and southern Nevada and (ii) the transportaiion or an additional

100,000,000 cubic feet of natural gas daily (at 14.9 psia) from Applicant's
elaware Basin supply sources iﬁvreplacement of Applicant's Canadian-Suras

supply presently available in like guantities, through displacement, in




the San Juan Basin and to be lost under arrangements prescribed by the
order of the United States District Court for the District of Utuh

(Central Division) prescribing a plan of divestiture of Applicant's North-

- west Division System.l/ The application was noticed March 3, 1969, and

2/

certain notices and petitions of intervention were timely filed.

11.

On June 16, 1969, the United States Supreme Court vacated and
remanded the said District Court order of August 29, 1968, to the District
Court fer further proceedings,z/ Accordingly, this first supplement is
being filed to reaffirm Applicant!’s need for the facilities proposed at
Docket Nq. Cr69-225 and to present facts which demonstrate that the re-
cent Supreme Court opinion dces not mitigate Applicani's requirement for
the additional facilities proposed. The reasons which Applicant relies

upon in support of this position are set forth below:

1/ Such order was entered on August 29, 1968, and modified in minor re-
spects on November 7, 1968, in United States of America v, El Paso
Natural Gas Company and Pacific Horthwest Pipeline Corporation, Civil
Action No. 143-57, pursuant to the mandate of the Supreme Court in
United States v. E1l Paso Natural Gas Company, 276 U.S. 651 (1964),
and Cascade Natural Gas Corporation v. El Paso Natural Gas Company,
386 U,S., 129 (1967).

2/ People of the State of California and the PUC of Californis; Indepen-
dent 031 and Gas Producers of Califcrnia and the Zalifornia Gas Pro-
ducers Association; San Diego Gas and Electric Company; Southern
California Gas Company and Soubhern Counties Gas Company of Califormia,
jointly, and Pacific Gas and Electiric Company.

3/ Utah Public Service Commission v. El Paso Natural Gas Combany,
u.s. , No., 776, October Term 1968, issued June 16, 1969.
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Ttem 1 - The Portion of the Total Additional Capacity Proposed for the
Transportation and Sale of an Additicnal 80,000,000 cubic feet{ per day
for Avplicant's east-of-California Customers is not Affecled by the
Suprene Court ONInNioN,. cuemcmr .o oo con - sty o = e ot e e o

As set forth in the application, construction and operation of
facilities necessary for the sale and delivery of 80,000,000 cubic feet
daily of the prgposecd total 180,000,000 cubic feet daily is required to

serve the increasing.,nafgﬁfal.,ggs _deman‘ds‘o_i‘ Applicant's customers served

in east-of-California market areas, The projected requirements of these
customers for the 1960-70.and 1970-71 heating seasoris,reflected in the
application dictate the immediate need for this porbtion of the added
capacity proposed, Neither the need for this addivional pas u; Appai
cant's customers nor the manner. in vhich E1 Paso proposes to serve this
) » _ need is affected by the said Supreme Court opinion. Therefore, -the
| construction and operation of the facilities necessary for satisfying
these. increasea demands mst be consiﬁéréd immediately.'
Tten 2 - The Supreme Court Opinicn Amplifies 1‘:11e Need for Applicant to

Provide the Proposed 100,000,000 cubic feei per day Replacement in Supply
Proposed at Dcocket No., CP&2-225,

The Supreme Court opinion raises a question as to the possible

need for an ailocation of reserves in the San Juan Basin area between

El Paso and its successor to the Northwest Division System proper-
ties different from that reflected in the District Court's order,
Thne results of any such different allocation cannot be determined.

1<,

at this time but it seems apparent that, upon dlvestlture, E1 Paso;,
will not retain more reserves in the San Juan Basin area than 1t N
would have retained pursuant to the District Court's order vacated

. by the Supreme Court. Thus, even though the District Court's order

has been vacated, the need continues to exist for Applicant
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availability at valve city junction that Applicant has relied upon in
providing flexibility of takes from its major supply sources in the San
Juan and Permian areas. Thus; dt the time of filing its application at
Docket No, CP67-217 Applicant had at the valve city pipeline junction

of its San Juan and Permian-San Juan mainlines sutficien® supply to pro-
vide a bhigh degree of flexibility and reliability in meeting the pipeline
requirements dovnstream of that point. Such supply flexibility has been

&/

found to be in the public interesi™ and has historically been essentially

maintained for that purpose,

Figure 2 under Tah 1 hewveto iz 2 schemrtie flow disgram whish
shows the daily design capacity and maximum capacity operation of the
"y - - >

gyvstems under the designs reflected in the applicaetions at Docket Nos,

CP69-203 (San Juan pressure decline compression project) and CP69-140

(50,000,000 cubic feet daily increase to Northwest Division from San

» Juan)., The maximum daily volume available to the Southern Division

System from the San Juan Basin under these conditions is 1,355,430,000
cubic feet daily. This availability from San Juan when combined with

the maximum capacity of the Permian-San Juan crossover exceeds the de-
sign capacity of the San Juan mainliae by 21,100,000 cubic feet daily;
however, such maximum availability results in a deficiency of 33,610,000
cubic feét daily in meeting the maximum capacity of the San Juan Mainline
downstream of the valve city junction. Therefore, irrespective of the
final outcome of the divestiture proceeding and the associated disposition

of the Sumas exchange supply, the available supply at valve city has been

4/ Docket No. CP61-296, 27 FPC 85 (1962).
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reduced from the 110,960,000 cubic feet daily excess referred to above

to a deficiency of 33,610,000 cubic feet daily, or a net loss of
144,570,000 cubic feet daily in supply to the rainline deliverable from
the San Juan Basin, This results primarily from the reduced availability
of the Sumas supply from the Ignacio Plant and from the reduced deliver-
ability of the San Jt.n'Basin wells due to pressure decline, Thus, absent
the facilities and operations proposed at Docket No., CP69-225 Applicant
will have lost 144,570,000 cubic feet daily of its maximum capacity uti-
lized in rendering service to its Southern Division customers, Moreover,
with regard to the 1,355,430,000 cubic feet daily maximum availability
from the San Juan Basin shown on Figure 2, 38,730,000 cubic feet daily is
shown a; veing delivered at tﬂe‘outlet éf ignacio under the Sumas exchagée
transaction. This is the remaining volume available after the Northwest
Division System mainline design requirements as certificated at Docket

No. CP69-140 are satisfied.

.Figﬁre 3 under Tab 1 hereto is a schematic flow diagram which
shows the daily design capacity and maximum capacity operation of the
systoms éfter installation of'those facilities reflected in Docket Nos,
CP69-203, CP69-225 and CP69-140. Witn the 100,000,000 cubic feet daily
additional delivery from Applicant's Delaware Basin sources of supply
proposed at Docket No, CP69-225, Applicant will have an excess of
65,420,000 Gaily in supply availability at the valve city junction for
design capacity operations, and will have an excess of 27,320,000 daily
in supply availability for maximum capacity operation. Thus, through
installation and operation of the facilities. proposed at Docket No,

CP69-225, Applicant will have restored some degree of flexibility and
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reliability of supply required for prudent operation in meeting its
pipeline requirements danstream of the valve city junction, Such
eupply flexibility can only be considered as minimal, Further, re-
gardless of the ultimate outcome of the Supreme Court's action, it
is clear that Applicant cannot look forward to retaining & greater
quantity of San Juan reservrves than were to be Ietéined under the
‘District Court's order which has been overturned. And the possi-
bility exists that Applicant will sustain loss of even greater re-
serves and deliverability when divestiture occurs:/ :

For all of the foregoing reascns, Applicani respectfully
represents that the public convenience and necessity requires prompt
constructioﬁ and operation of ali‘df the faéilities proposad herein,

. h
CIII,

WHEREFORE, E1 Paso Natural Gas Company, the Applicant herein,
respectfullj réquests that its applicétion at Docket No. CPé2-225 be
supplemented to the extent of including;as a part thereof the informa~
tion subritted herewith and that the réquested authorization issue at

the earliest practicable'date.

Respectfully submitteqd,

~ EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY

By s/ Travis Petty
‘ Travis Petty
Vice President




G. Scott Cuming, Esquire, Vice President
and Gencral Counsel

Walter G. Henderson, Esquire

Harris S. Wood, Esquire

of EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY

By. s/ Walter G, Yenderson

{

4

! walter G. enderson
i

]

Attorneys for ¥1, PASO NATURAL GAS CQMPANY

Dated: June 22, 1969




STATE OF TEXAS )

)
COUNTY OF EL PASO )

TRAVIS PETTY, being fiist duly sworn, on oalh, says that he is
a Vice President of El Paso Natural Gas Company; that he has read the
within and foregoing First Supplement to Application and that he is fami-
liar with the contents thereof; that, as such officer, he has executed
the same for and on behalf of said Company with full power and authority
to do so; and that the matters and facts set forth therein are true to

the best of his information, knowledge and Lelief,

s/ Travis Petty
Travis Petty

'SUBSCRIBED AND SWCRN TO before me, the undersigned authority,

on this 22nd day of June, 1969,

s/ Sharon L, Rogers
Sharon L. Rogers
Notary Public in and for
E1l Paso County, Texas
My Commission Expires June 1, 1971

(SEAL)
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I hereby certify that I have ihis 62y served the foregoing
document upon all psrties of record in this prcceeding 1D sccordance
with the requirements of § 1.17 of the Rules cf Practice and Procedure.

Dated at Washington, D. C. this gey of June, 1959.

s/ Walter G. Henderson
Welter G. Henderson

k]

of Counsel for

EL PASO NATURAL GAS CQ/PANY
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. Interested Parties Date: August 1%, "j’
, g Eé:;.

From: C. H. Browne ' Place: Regulator Af i,

Attached for your information is a copy of Order Issuing Certi-
ficate of Public CODV"nlenCE and Necessity issued August 7, 1969, a ket
No. CP69-225 (180 M?efl Project), which authorizes the conscructlon and
operation of certain facilities on the California mainlire.
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UNITED STATES Of AMERICA
FEDERAL POWER COMMISSION

Before Commissioners: Lee C. White, Chairmen; L., J. O:Connor, Jr.,
Cerl E. Bagge, John A, Cerver, Jr., &nd
Altert B. Brooke, Jr.

El Paso Natural Gas ; Docket No, CP69-225
Company

FINDINGE AND ORDER AFTER STATUTORY HEARING
ISSUING CERTIFICATE OF PUBLIC CONVENIENCE
AND NECESSITY

(Issued Auguc<t 7, 1969)

On February 24, 1969, E1 Paso Natural Gas Company (Appli-
cant) filed in Docket No. TP69-225 an application pursuant to
Section 7(c) of the Natural Gas Act for a certificate of public
convenience and necessity euthorizing the construction and
‘operation of facilities on the California Mainline of its
goutharn Nivision System, all as more fully set forth in the
application in this proceeding.

Applicanc proposes to aud 8,500 horsepower to its E1 Paso
Compressor Station, and 1,500 horsepower at its Pecos River
Station; & loop of approximately 20.9 miles of 30-inch 0.D,
fiipeline before its Afton Compressor Station; a loop of ap-
Proximately 6.6 miles of 30-inch 0.D. pipeline before its
Florida Compressor Station; 2 loop of approximately 8.0 miles
of 30-inch 0.D., pipeline before its Deming Compressor Sta*ium;
and metering facilities at the Casa Grande Compressor Station,

The total sost of the proposed facilities is estimated
at $13,751,000, which will be financed initially with current
funds supplemented, as necessary by short-term loans,

Notice of the filing of this applicatiou was published
in the Fedcral Register on March 12, 1969 (34 FR 51321}, On
March 24, 1969, The People of the State of California and the
Public Utilities Commission of the State of California filed
a notice of intervention. Feiitions toc intervene were filed
on April 7, 1969, by the Pacific Gas and Electric Company; on
April 1. 1969, by the Independent 01l and Gas Producers of

DC-29
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Califoimia and Californie Gas Producers Association; on April 1,
1969, by the San Diego Gas and Electric Compamwy; and on April 1,
1969, by the Southern California Gas Company and Southern Coun-
ties Gas Company of California, jointly. No protests or inter-

ventions are ‘n opposition to the granting of the application,

At a hearing held on July 31, 1969, the Commission on its
own motion received and made a part of the record in the pro-
ceeding all evidence, including the application and exhibits
thercto submitted in support of the authorization sought, and
upon consideration of the record,

The Commission finds:

1) APplicant, El Paso Natural Gas Company, is a 'natural-
gas company'' within the meaning of the Natural Gas Act as here-
tofore found by the Commission in its uidei Lcsued on October 29,
1842, in Docket Nos. G-242 end G-257 (3 FPC 851).

(2) The proposed facilities hereinbesfore described, as
more fully described in the application in this proceeding, will
be used in the transportation of natural gas in interstate com-
merce subject to the jurisdiction of the Commission and the con-
struction and operation therecf 1s rubject to the requirements

of Subsections (c) and (e) of Section 7 of the Natural Gas Act.

(3) Applicant is able and willing properly to do the acts
and to pertorm tne s=rvice proposed and to conform to the pro-
vigions of the Natural Gas Act and the requirements, rules, and
regulations of the Commission thereunder, :

(4) The construction and operation of the proposed facili-
ties by Applicant are required by the public convenience and neces-
sity and a certificate therefor should be issued as hereinafter
ordered and conditioned,

(5) The public convenience and neceéssity require that the
certificate hereinafter issued and the rlghts granted thereunder
be conditioned upon Applicant's compliance with all applicable
Commission Regulations, and particularly the genersl terms and
conditions set forth in paragraphs (a), (¢)(3), (c)(4), (e), (f)
and (g) of Section 157.20 of the Regulations,



Docket No{ CP69-225 -3 -

The Commission orders:

(A) Upon the terms and conditions of this order, a certi-
ficate of public convenience and necessity is issued authorizing
tgplicant, El Paso Natural Gas Company, to construct and operate

e natural gas facilities hereinbefore described and as more
fully described in the application in this proceeding,

(B) The certificate issued by paragraph (A) above and
the rights granted thereunder are conditioned upon Applicant's
comnlinnce with all applicable Commission Regulations, and par-
ticularly the general terms and conditions set forth in paragraphs

(a), (c)(3), (c)}(4), (e), (f) and (g) of Section 157,20 of the
Regulationsa,

{C) The facilities authorized shall ‘e constructed and
placed in operation within one year from the date of this order,

By the Commission.

( SEAL)

Kenneth F. Plumb,
Acting Secretary.

This order wes edopted before Chairmen White left the Commission.
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Application of E1 Paso Nailural Gas Company
for a Certificate of Publiec Convenience and Necessity

Comes now EL PASO NATURAL GAS CG/PANY, hereinafter referred to
as "Applicant," pursuant to § 7(c) of the Natural Gas Act and § 157.5, et

seqg,, of the Commission's Regulations Under the Natural Gas Act, and files

this application, in abbreviated form in accordance with § 157.7(a) of said
Repulations. for a ecertifiecate of public convenicnded aud wccessiity, all as
hereinafter more fully set forth,

In support hereof, Applicant respectfully represents:

I.

The exact legal name of Applicant is Ei Pasc Natural Cas Company.

-»
It is a corporation duly organized and existing under the laws of the State
of Delaware, having its principal place of business lgcated in El Paso,

Texas, Applicant is authorized tc conduct business as a foreign corpora-

tion in the States of Alaska, Arizona, Arkansas, Colorado, Idaho, Kansag,

Louv'siana, Montana, Nevada, Ncw Mexico, New York,

b
Utah, Washington and Wyoming.

The names, titles and mailing addresses of those persons to whom
correspondence and commmunications concerning this application are to be

addressed are as follows:

Lprec P C g et #Ir T £ oecee
SO 70, BelHr g P S (A
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dr. Travis Fetly, Vice President
El Paso Natural Gas Company
Post Office Box 1402
El Paso, Texas 79999
G. Scott Cuming, Esquire
Vice President and General Counsel
Walter G, Henderson, Esquirce
E)l Paso Natural Gas Company
Post Office Box 1422
El1 Paso, Texas /92399
Mr, Edward A, Walsh
£l Paso Natural Gas Company
700 Farragut Building
200 17th Street, N. W.
Washington, D. C. 20006

TT

. .

Applicant is a natural-gas company engaged in the business of

“w
[

preducing, purchasing, transporting and selling natural gas fo distribu-
tion companies and other pipeline companies for resale and to industries
and others for direet consumption. The pipeiine system of Applicant ex-
fends from the Permian Basin of west Texas and southeast New Mexico, the
Texas-Cklahoma Panhandle area, the San Juan Basin of northviest New Mexico
and southwest Colorado and the Four Corners areca of the States of Arizona,
New Mexico, Utah and Colorado, through one or more of the States of Texas,
New Mexico, Coclorado, Utah and Arizona, to points of termination at the
boundary between the States of California and Arizona near Blyihe, Cali-
fornia, and Topock, Arizona, and to a point of termination at the boundary
between the States of Arizona and Hevada near Big Bend, Arizona; the pipe-
line system of Applicant also extends from the San Juan Basin area, through
the States of Colorado, Utah, Wyoming, Idahc, Oregon and Washington, to a

point of termination at the International Boundary near Sumas, Washington.

R
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Applicant hereby seeks a certificotle of public convenience 2nd
necessity under § 7(c) of the Acl authorizing the construction, during the
calendar year 1270, and opcration of up to a maximum totel of an additional
17,000 compressor brake horscpower on Appliecant's San Juan Basin gathering
Syéfémé; Sueh horsepower is to be installed and utilized for the specifie

- . .

purposc of offsetiing deelining reservoir prassures in gas producing forma-
tions of the San Jjuen Basin,

fApplicant received authorivation issued June 10, 1969, at Docket
No, €CP69-203 for the installation, as required, during the calendar year
1969, and operation of up to a total of 33,000 compressor brake horsepower,
at a maximun aggregate cost not to exceed 330,000,000, in its Sap Juan Basin
gathering sysiums designed to provide a genesral reéduction ir the operating
pressure of those systems to offsel declining reservoir pressures.l/ This
general reduction in operating pressures wes necessary to enable Applicant
to leoad its mainline systems extending from the San Juan Basin, as required,
to meet anticipated requirements served by such mainlire systems during the
1969-70 heating scason.

Applicant has determined, through continuing engineering studies,
that in order to maintain the present delivery capability out of the San
Juan Basin for the 1970-71 heating secason requiremenis, it is necessary to
install an additional maximum total of 17,000 coﬁpressor brake horsepower
for which authorization is sought herein, In addition, Applicant proposes

to construct, install, modify and operate under authority of § 2.55(a) of

1/ By petition to amend order filed November 12, 1962, at Docket No.
CPH2-203, Appiicant seeks authorization to extend the construction

period of suech facilities through March 31, 19270, and to increase
the maximuws euthorized expenditure to $12,000,000,

-3~



the Comnicsion's Genoral Policy and Interpretolious, certain other facili-

®

)

ties as more fully deseribed in Avticle TV cercof.  The total eslimated
project cost for all fucilities will not exeeed 310,500,020, The installa-
P e

tion of facilities propoaecd herein s to be made at existing and new stations

as required in the San Juen Basin and will permit a further general reduction

in cperating pressures of some 60 to 70 psi throughuut the gathering systems
far puiposes of offsetiing anticipated further decline in reservoir pressures,
The exact unit sizes and types, as well as the location of such additional
compression facilities, cannot be finalized until well performance and gath-
ering system operating data, resulting {rom additional production of the
1969-70 heating season and the general pressure reduction permitted by the

facilitics authorized at Docket No. CP6I-203; are =2vailabic and have oeen

analyzed, However, the instant abp]ication is being fiicd at this time iﬁ
order to provide the necessary lead time to obtain requisite authorization
and procurement of materials so that Applicant can install additional com-
ressor brake horsepowcry immediately upon reguirement therefor as dictated
by such actual well performance and gathering system operating data, and Lo
assure availability for the forthcoming 1970-71 reating season,

Applicant is agreeable to reporting to the Commission data simi-
lar to that required Ly § 157.7(b)(3) of the Commission's Regulations, re-
specting the exact amount, size, type, location and cost of all facilities
installed during 1970 under th¢ aulhorization requested herein.g/

The installation of the additional compressor horsepower proposed
herein, together with those facilities authorized at Docket No. CP62-203,
will enable Applicant tc maintain its present daily design delivery coep-

ability from the San Juan Besin, tims permitting the loading of its mainline

2/ A similar condition was imposed in the Commission's order authorizing
construction of the 1969-70 {acilities at Docket No., CP62-203.

—t~



systems oextending therefrom as required to weet anticipated requirements
during the 31970-71 heating scason, Consistent wi
sibility of prudent operation and management of its Northwest Division
System pending divestiture thereof, ihe proposed facilities will provide
the compression requirements contemplated for the overall operations of
the San Juan Basin gathering systems for Applicant's Southern and North-
wesl Division Systems,

Grant of vhe authorizations requested herein will enable Ap-
plicant to install facilities in the San Juan Easin area during 1970 to
permit the necessary reduction in the gathering system pressures as re-
quired to offset the declining reservoir pressures of the gas producing

Applic uwance of

formations in thai area,

oY)

nt therefore belid

the authorization requested herein will serve end is required by the pre-

sent and future public convenience and necessity.

Iv.

As stated, the facilities for which Applicant hereh; seeks au-

thorization to construct, as required during 1970,'and operate will con-

sist of up to a total addition of 17,000 compressor brake horsepower and
appurtenances. The compressor units will be of varying unit sizes and

types and instal.ed at various existing and new locations in Applicant's
San Juan Basin gathering systems. TIn addition to the proposed 17,000
compressor brake horsepower to be installed, Applicant intends to con-

struct, install, medify and operate in conjunction with such facilities

under authority of § 2.55(a) of the Commission's Gencral Poiicy and In-

terpretations other relaved facilities providing dehydration, two-staging




and cylinder modification of existing coupressor units and station piping
modifications ey mway be determined necessary for the overall gethering
system operations; the total cost of such facililies is estirated not to
exceed 31,400,000 of the total project estimated cost of $10,500,000,

Applicant intends to construci the proposed horsepower during |
the calendar year 1970 as required, after receipt of requisite Commission
authorization therefor and to complete such consiruction and place the }

facilities in operation es soon thereafler as practicable,

v,

No applieation to supplement or effectuate the instant applica- -;

t
.

é any Federil, state or other regulatory body.

f tion must be or is to be filed by Applicant, or by any other persons, with
; VI.

This applicaticn is being filed in abbreviated ferm in accordance
with § 157.7(2) of the Commission's Regulations. Reference is made below

to all exhibits required under § 157.14 of said Regulations which are at-~

tached, incorporated by reference or omitied for the reasons indicated.

EXHIBIT A - ARTICIES OF TNCORPCRATION AND BYLAWS

Avplicant requests the incorporation by reference of Exhibit A

to its application at Docket No. CP6S-348.

EXHIBIT B - STATE AUTHORIZATION

Applicant requests the incorporation by reference of Exhibit B

to its application at Docket No, CP69-348.

e




FAMIBIT € -~ COMPANY COFFICIMS

| Applicant requests the incorporation by reference of Exhibit €

, to its application st Docket No, ¢P70-112,

EXHIRIT D - SURSIDIARIES AND AFFILIATIONS

Applicant requests the incorporation by reference of Exhibit D

to its application at Docket No, CP69-161,

FARIBIT F -~ OTHER PRNDING APPLICATIONS AR FILINGS

If the instsnt application is spproved prior to divestiture of
Appiicant's Northwest Division System, the proposed facilities which are
installed in that portion of the San Juan gathering system to be divested
will be divestea by Applicant as a part of its Northwest Division System
oroperties’ Ntherwise, the successor cuwpany Lo the Northwest Division
Sysiem properties wiil be substituted as a2 party applicant under the in-

stant application,

} EXHIRIT F ~ LOCATION OF FACILITINS

( Attached as Exhibit F are maps reflecting the location of Ap-
plicant's present San Juan Basin gathering systems facilities, including
the facilities installed or being instaliled under Dockeit No. CP69-203 and

their relationship to Applicant's overall system, The proposed faci

[

ities

will be installed on Applicant's existing gethering system shown on Ex-

hibit F.

EXHIBIT G - FLOJ DIAGRAWS SHOYING DAJLY DESIGH CAPACITY AND PEFIECTING
QPERATION WITH AND WITHQUT PROPGIED FACILITIES ADDED

Inasmuch as the precise location, amount and type and operatiocn
of the facilitics proposed herein and their respective capacities are not

now ¥nowm, this exhibit is omitted,




FXUIBIT G-] - ELOS DIAGRAVS REFLECTING MAY DML CAPABILITIES

This exhiovil is omitbed for the reasons staled in support of

the onission of Exhibit G.

EXHIBIT G-II - FLCY DIAGRAL DATA

This exhibit is omitted for the reasons stated in support of

the omission of Ixhibit G,

EXHIBIT H - TCTAL GAS SUPPLY DATA

Inasmuch as the instant application dces not involve service
to major new markets or major existing markets from new sources of gas
supply over niw routes, the information and data required by this ex-
hibit aretomitted., Should informelion respeccting Applicant's total sys-
tem pas supply be deemed applicable herein, Applicant requests the incor-

poration by reference of its 1968 FPC Form No, 15,

EXHIBIT T - MABKET DATA

Since no new or additional sales are involved with the project
for which authorization is requested herein, this exhibit is inapplicable

and is omitted,

EXHIBIT J - CONVERSION TO MNATURAL GAS

This exi:ibit is inapplicable and is omitted.

EXHIBIT K - COST _CF FACTI.ITIES

Since the amount, size and type of compressor horsepower and ap-
purienances to be constructed hereunder are not known et this time, cost
data related thereto cannot be submitted; however, as stated above, such

costs are estimated not to exceed $10,500,000, Applicent, if required,

8~




will veport, amorg other things, sctual construction eosts of el1l faci-

lities installed under the authorization requested herein,

Applicant proposes to initially f{inance the cost of the proposed
facilities through use of working funds, supplemented, 8s necessary, by
short-term borrowings.

Applicant requests the'incorporation by reference of the income
statement and balance sheet filed by Applicant on October 13, 1369, as
Statements M and 1., respectively, in Volure IT of Applicant's notice of
change in Docket No, RP70-11, and of ithe statewment relating to financing

submitted as Exhibit L to its application at Docket No. GP/U-iiZ,

EXHIBIT M — CONSTRUCTICN, OPERATION AND MANAGEMENT

Applicant expects teo have its proposed facilities constructed by
independent contractors under contracts awarded on the basis of competitive

biddin

4

if sufficient contractors are available; otherwise, such facilities
will be construcited under negotiated contracts, Obher than construction
contracts, there are no service, management or other contracts existing or
contemplated in connection with the construction or operation ot the pro-

posed facilities,

EXHIBIT N - BEVENUES-EYPENSES-INCOSE

The expenses related to the proposed additional facilities which
ignificantly affect the operating expenses

of Applicant, therefore, this exhibit is omitted,



EXHIPIT O ~ DEPRICTIATION AND 1HPLNTI0N

The proposcd facilitics will be depreciated a% an annual rate
of 3.92%, the rate which is currently applied to similar facilities of

Applicant,

EXHIBIT P - TARIIF

No changes will be required in Applicant's FPC Gas Tariff to im-
plement the instant proposal and no meterial change in Anplicant's average
cost of service will result upon effectuation thereof; accordingly, this

evhihit is cmitted,.

VII.
Appended hercto is a statement, in conformity with § 157.6(b)(7)
of the Comnission's Regulations, submitted in the form contemplated by
§ 157.9 of said Regulations, suitable for publiecation in the ¥Voderal

Register,

VIII.

WHEREFORI, E1 Paso Natural Gas Company, the Applicant herein,
respectfully prays that the Commnission issue tc it a certificate of pub-
lic convenience and necessity under § 7(c) of the Natural Gas Act au-
thorizing the construction and operation of fécilities, all as hereinabove
set for.... Applicant is able and willing to perform .ne proposal set forth
in thic application and, for thé reasons stated, believes that issuance of
the requested suthorization will serve and is reqﬁircd by the present and

future public convenience and necessity.

-10-




Applicant requests that this application be heard and disposcd
of under the procedure provided for by § 1.32 of the Commission's Rules
of Practice and Procedure and, accordingly, rceguesis that the intermediate
decision procedure be omitted and waives oral hearing and opportunity for
filing cxceptions to the decision of the Commission,

; Respectfully submitted,

EL PASO NATURAL GAS CONMPANY

By s/ Travis Petty
Travis Petty
Vice President

G. Scott Cuming, Esguire
Vice President and General Counsel
Walter G, Henderson, Esquire
Harris S. Wood, Fsguire
of EI, PASO NATURATL, GAS COUWPANY

By s/ Walter G, Henderson
Walter G. Illenderson

Attorneys for EI PASC NATURAL GAS COMPANY

Dated: December 1, 1963

-11-




STATE OF TEZAAS )

COINTY OF EJ, PASQ )

TRAVIS PETTY, being first duly sworn, on oathl, says that he
is & Vice President of El Paso Netural Gas Company; that he has read
the within and foregoing Application for a Certificate of Public Con-
venience and Necessity and that he is familiar with the contents therecof;
that, as such officer, he has executed the same for and on behalf of

said Company with full power and suthority to do so; and that the matters

- and facts set forth thersin are truc to the besi of his information, know-

iedge and belief,

s/ Travis Petty.
Travis Petty

SUBSCRIBED AND SWOBN TO before me, the undersigned authority,

on this 1st day of December, 1969

s/ Norma Jean Adkins
Norma Jean Adkins
Notary Public in and for
Il Paso County, Texas
My Commission Expires June 1, 1971

(SEAL)




Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

P. O. Box 2088
Dear Mr. Porter:

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
suspension of Rules 14 (A), 15 (A) and 15 (B) of Ordelj R-1670.

T
We have also requested an amendment of Rule 9 (B) and the addition of Rule

5 (C) 5 wo tiie General Rules and Kegulations for Northwest New Mexico.
Attached hereto is a draft of a memorandum explaining how the intent of our
recommended Rules 9 (B) and 9 (C) 3 would be carried out. We propose that
the Commission furnish such a memorandum to San Juan Basin Operators if
our application is granted. We believe that it would be best to set this out in
a memorandum rather than in the rules so that adjustments found to be neces-
sary could be made administratively by you.

We are sending copies of our application and this memorandum to all operators
in the San Juan Basin Area asking for their suggestions. Should any be forth-
coming which we believe merit the revision of this memorandum, we will

make you aware to this and offer any changes at the time of the hearing.

We appreciate your makiug your Conference Koom available for the prehearing
meeting beginning at 1:00 P.M. on February 3, 1970. Should you or your staff
desire to be present at this meeting, we will be happy to have you.

If yeu desire a meeting with us at any ether time prier te the hearing, please
let us knew.

Yours very truly,

6& g aso malural Cija.s @ompany
. N1 90
@1 g)a.so, gcxas 79999 .
January 13, 1970 ' ”
Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.,
Sccrctary -Director ‘
El Paso has requested by separate letter that a hearing be held to consider

ff Neknan Weedruff, Manager

Gas Preration Operations
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él 9 aso, Q;xas 79999

Jandary 13, 1970

Fak 14 Um

New Meaxico Oil Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, ]r.

Re: Suspension of Balancing Provisions of Rule 14 (A) -~
(Underproduction), Rulz 15 (A) - (Overproduction),
and Rule 15 (B) - (Overproduced Six Times Current
Month's Allowable ) of Order R-1670

Gentlemen:

El Paso Natural Gas Company hereby requests a hearing to consider suspension
for a period of one year from February 1, 1970 of the balancing provisions of
Rule 14 (A) - (Underproduction), Rule 15 (A) - (Overproduction), and Rule 15 (3) ~
(Overproduced Six Times Current Month’s Allowable) of Order No. R~1670, as
amended. Because of the past high market demand from this area and the assign-
ment of the allowables in soruc months to wells that were incapable of producing it,
El Paso has had to overproduce capable wells to the extent that a number of wells
representing substantial deliverability may be shut-in for unbalanced overproduc-
tion affective February 1, 1970. It appears that sufficient deliverability will be
shut-in to create a hardship on [l Paso in meeting its market demand for gas from
the San Juan Basin area during certa_ir}_ Qe?iods of the year 1970,

provibei 4 GG (L
El Paso further re résts that Rule 9 (B) ofithe General Rules and Regulations for
Northwestern New'Mexico be amended to provide: "The allowable to be assigned
to ecach margina¥ well shall be equal to the number of days in the month times the
average daily production of the preceding three months as determined in Rule 9 (C) 3
below, except as provided in the Special Pool Rulzs. " (The Tapacito Special Pool
Rules should be amended to comply with this change. )

f
)

21 Paso further requests that an additional paragraph numbered Rule 9 (C) 3 be
added to the Ceneral Rules and Regulations of Northwestern New Mexico as [ollows:
"No well shall be assigned an allowable in excess of its actuai producing ability as
determined from its average daily producing ability for the latest preceding three

months -available to the Cornmission.

Such information concerning the average daily producing ability for the preceding
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New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission
Attention: Mr., A. L, Porter, Jr.
January 13, 1970

Page Two

three months shall be furnished to “he Commission monthly by pipeline
gatherer or firgt taker of oo {or cachi mdividual well, In case of a new
or reworked well not having thie three months production history, state
deliverability teats will ba used until the three montha production is avail-
able, "

As these rules and this order pertain to wells in the prorated gas pools of
Northwest New Mexico in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, we,
therefore, request a February, 1970 hearing date so that this matter can be
heara prior to the time normal cancellation and redistribution of prorated
pools in the San Juan Basin takes place in order to avuid the burden of rein-
stating underages and releasing for production wells that have been ordered
shut~in for overproduction,

Very truly yours,

W/W

Robert A, Meyer
Office of General Counsel
RAM:rps




MEMORANDUM PERTAINING TO CALCULATIONS OF ALLOWABLES
SAN JUAN BASIN
SAN JUAN, RO ARRIBA & SANDOVAL COUNTIES, NEW MIXICO
(Subject to Administrative change by Secretary -Dircctor)

A non-marginal well is a well which is capable of producing its calculated allowable as deter-
mined by the ficld allocation foxmula.

A marginal well is a well which is incapable of producing its calculated allowable as determined

by the field allecation formula,

Evidence of capability in 1 and 2 above is to be determined in accordance with Rule 9(C) 30of

Order R-167C, as armnended.

a. A well incapable of producing its calculated allowable shall be assigned allowable at the
rate the well is capable of producing as determined from its average daily producing ability
for the latest preceding three months available to the Commission as determined by Rule
9(C)3.

b. A marginal well shall not be allowed to accumulate underpro'duction aud shall be charged
with overproduction only if it produces in excess of its non-marginal calculated allowable.

C. If a marginal well's current monthly production plus its latest cumulative overproduction is
less than its calculated formula allovu;able, it will be assigned its production plus its latest
curmulative overproauction. A well \&;ill never receive an allowable greater than the formula
allewable. Therefore; if 2a marginal well's current monthly production plus its latehst cumula -

“tive overpioduction is more than its calculated formula allowable, it will be assigned its
calculated formula allowable.

d. If any underage is accrued prior to its marginal classification, such underage will be carried
forward during the balancing pericd and is subject to the balancing provisicns of underproduc - ,
tion, psovided, however, this underage will not be included when determining pool status for
allowable calculations. If any overage that was accrued while the well was classified non-
marginal still remains after adjustments are made under Provision C above, it will be

carried forward during the balancing period and is subject to the balancing rules for over-

production,
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BEFOR . THE OIL CONSERVATR
OF THE 3TATE OF N

)

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

RECORDS CENTER

CASE No. 4302z

Order No. R-C§§ ZZQJg

i -

APPLICATION OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY . o0 ‘
FOR SUSPENSION AND AMENDMENT OF CERTAIN S
PROVISIONS OF RULES 14(A), 15(A), AND 15(B) e
OF THE GENERAL RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR o Pt L
THE PRORATED GAS POOLS OF NORTHWESTERN e A
NEW MEXICO.

CRuor VX 'THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on February 4 | 19¢70,

¥

at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Danjel S. Nutter

NOW, on this ___day of _February , 19€70, the Commission, a
guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS :

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Company, seeks
shspension for o period of one year from February 1, 1970, of
those provisions of Rules 14(A), 15(A), and 15(B) of the General
Rules and Regulations for the prorated gas pools of Northwestern
New Mexico promulgated by Order No. R-1670, as amended, that
provide for the cancellation of unproduced allowable and the
shutting-in of overproduced wells.

(3) That Fl Paso Natural Gas Company is the owner and opera-

Ont
tor ofg pipelinesconnected to smmoy gas wells in the aforesaid

prorated gas pools.
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thars drn
(4) Thatktwgg:‘)

marginal wells in said prorated gas poels that have accumulated
underproduction which is subject to cancellation as of February
1, 1970. | .
'a“dl"t&- ARARASU e, T
(5) Thaghphe-eferesuiG—eoppeny—ia—connoe@ed—ea—nenyhwe1ls in
said prorated gas pools which are currently overproduced and were
not brought in balance during the procation pericd begiining
August 1, 1969, and that such wells are subject to being shut in
Felyrwapy—i——3+038, and their current monthly allowable credited
against said overproduction until they are in balance. .
el ﬂtnananu——éuzbh-:¥9‘“;-ﬂn
(6) Thaty the—aferesaiid—eonpany—rs—comrected—be-meny, wells in
said prorated gas pocls which are overproduced an amount equalling
six times their current monthly allowable and that such wells are
subiject to being shut in until the wells are overprocduced less
than six times their current monthly allowable.
{7) That there has been and will continue to be, for a

period of time, an extremely heavy demand for gas from said pro-

rated gas pools.

-

Ay
(8) That gthe—applieant-has a present and continued need for

gas which cannot be satisfactorily met if the aforesaid over-
produced wells referred to in Findings 5 and 6 are not allowed
to continue producing.
o oot '
(9) That : a prsafnt and ¢ontinued_need £ r
gasy whissh should#&ﬁle the-appieearwt to produce the aforesaid

underproduction in addition to the normal allowables by February
1, 1971.

(10) That completed and planned installation of compression
facilities should lessen the heavy demand on the overproduced
wells referred to in Findings 5 and 6 and enable the—appiieant

A e
te=beeng said wallgﬁinto balance by February 1, 1971.
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(11) That in order to protect correlative rights, prevent
waste, promote conservation, and allow each producer in the pro-
rated gas pools of Northwest New Mexico the opportunity to produc?
his just and equitable shares of the reserves underlying said gas
pools,”ﬁiies 14(A), 15(A), and 15(8) should be suspended for a

period of one year from February 1, 1970.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Rules 14(aA), 15(A), and 15(B) of the General Rules
and Regulations for the Prorated Gas Pools of Northwest New Mexicd
promulgated by Order Ne. R-1670, as amended, ar¢ hereby suspended
for a period of ocne year beginning February 1, 1970.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.
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